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Laura Lynn Cox and 
Sybrinna Killion will 
be competing in the 
Ideal Miss Division of 
"Our Little Miss" 
Pageant in Corpus 
Christi June 29 through 
July 2. 

Both young ladies 
will be interviewed by 
the judges and com- 

Sybrinna Killion 

pete in party dress, 
sports wear and talent 
divisions. 

Approximately 40 
,girls, ages 13-17, com-
pete in the Ideal Miss 
:Division. The girls will 
lbe treated to an 
Awards Breakfast 
Saturday, July 3, as a 
finale of the pageant. Laura Lynn Cox 

Class of 1932 Plans 
50th Anniversary 

REACT 

PROGRESS IS—

AKING GOOD THINGS 

HAPPEN 

Rising Star, Texas 

------------- 

WHERE THREE GOOD 

TEXAS COUNTIES 

GET TOGETHER 

Number 25 

June Reunions 
Proliferate 

Two Rising Star Girls 

Go To Corpus Christi 

for Competition 

Guys & Dolls 
Golf Scramble 
June 26, 27 

Plans are to meet 
again next year, same 
time and place. Those 
registering from Ris-
ing Star: Ray and 
Eleanor Nunnally, 
Duck and Ruby Bailey, 
Lottie Mae Roach, 
Sharolyn and Laura 
Cox, Dean and Jean-
nine Bailey, Robert 
and Edra Butler, 2 
visitors-A.P. Smith 
and Marie Hardin, 
from Abilene: Alton 
and Jessie Nunnally, 
Bob and Joy Nunnally, 
Gale and Ruby Nun-
nally, Wanda Silkman, 
Jan Lineweaver, 
Kathy Decker, Les 
Havins, T.J. and 
Stacey Kersey, Tom 
and Cindy Kersey. 

Roy S. Nunnally and 
Roxanne-Austin; C.0 
and 	Florence 
Nunnally-O'Donnell; 
Jack and Ann Roach-
Ft. Worth; Geneva 
Wallace-Ranger; Mae 
Claire Crownover-
Comanche; Bob and 
Fran Roach-Dallas; 
Karen Allen-Clyde; 
Mike Bell-Clyde; 
Cooky and Gayla 
Robinson-Putnam; 
and Virgil Bowers-
Anson. 

White 
The descendants of 

Mack and Sarah (Lee) 
White held their an-
nual Family Reunion 
June 18, 19, 20th at 
Byrds Store, Tx. The 
owners of Byrds Store 
and the Recreational 
Center there, Mack 
and Pansy White, their 
son, Roy Mack White, 
Florida, and their 
daughter Mrs. Peggy 
Hopper, and her 
daughter Blenda, 11 
years, were the Host 
and Hostess of this 
Reunion. They were 
excellent in their 
various divisions of 
service, for which 
every person present 
was greatly thankful. 
Our Sunday noon meal 
was catered by the 
Underwood Resturant, 
Brownwood, Roy Mack 
White delivered the 
food which he and 
Peggy White Hopper 
served. This food was 
excellent,well 
prepared and ap-
preciated by everyone-
all happy to say "The 
price was right." 
Secretary, 	Mrs. 
Horace L. Jones sent a 
Thank You note to 
Underwoods for their 
complete services of a 
full meal-especially 
the steaks, salads, 
beans, and cherry pie-
ALL equipment for 
eating. 

Those present to en-
joy this annual White 
Family Reunion were: 
Vonnie and Goldene 
Ware, Mrs. Von Dene 
& Kenneth Willett, 
David Willett, Mrs. 
Denise Emert and 
Dedria, Dena and 
Jerry Knight and 
baby, Jay Lee, Stella, 
Terry, Judy Ware all 
from Rising Star, Gary 
Ware and friend Dan-
ny O'Brien from 
Brownwood, Wayman 
and Orlene Ware, Arl-
ington; Kirk and Robin 
Harrison, Dallas; 
Francis Stuart, Carl 
White, Corsicana; 
Cline, Freda Ware, 
Arlington; 	Oleta 
Burnett Porter and 
Ducla Puctce, Fort 
Worth; Jerry, Clint,  

Amy Snow, Ft. 
Worth; ; Mrs. Billie 
McBee, Brownwood; 
Faye Forgy, Kelly, 
Joe, 	Katherine 
Williamson, Eastland; 
Wayne, Lena Dell 
Gage, Cross Plains; 
Tony, Sharon, 

Weldon, Brian Gage, 
Clyde; Carl Mooney 
and Lu "Masters, 
Brownwood; Mrs. Ar-
tie White, San Angelo; 
Andy, Ruth Anderson, 
San Angelo; Lee Roy 
and Ruby White, Cran-
bury; Mack and Peggy 
Gray, Gardendale; 
Mack and Pansy 
White, Byrds Store; 
Roy Mack White and 
son, Tony; Sue and 
Jesse Taylor, Indian 
Rocks Beach, Florida; 
Mrs. Peggy White Hop-
per, daughters, Bren-
da and Traci, Byrds 
Store; Mark, Leatrice, 
Jeremy 	White; 
Patrick, Brandy, 
Ricky White, Byrds 
Store; Horace L. 
Jones, Rising Star.. 

Horace L. Jones, 
president of this reu-
nion, called the 
business meeting to 
order at 1:30 p.m. 
Peggy Hopper and 
Mrs. Horace Jones 
were thanked for sup-
plying baseball equip-
ment. Peggy directed 
swimming for the kids. 
Martha G. Jones fur-
nished candy, chips, 
and treats for all the 
children. 

Roy Mack furnished 
his golf cart to ride 
around. Many fathers 
drove and everybody 
really enjoyed these 
trips and watching the 
children's joyful rides. 

Mrs. Horace L. 
Jones resigned as 
secretery and reporter 
of this reunion after 10 
years of service. Mrs. 
Lena Dell Gage was 
elected this position. 

We voted to have the 
Underwood 
Restaurant to cater for 
us next year. 

Horace L. Jones was 
retained president 
again for 1983. Mack, 
Pansy White, Roy 
Mack White and Peggy 
Hopper were each 
thanked for the ex-
cellent work they did 
as delightful Hosts and 
Hostess. 

This was indeed an 
enjoyable time for 
everyone persent. The 
next Reunion will be 
the 3rd weekend in 
June, 1983 at the same 
place. 
Mrs. Horace L. Jones 

Reporter 

Steel 
More than fifty 

descendants of Rev. 
Sam and Charity Steel 
attended the annual 
reunion at Kirkland 
Lodge at Lake 
Brownwood June 18, 19 
and 20. 

Mrs. Pearl Steel 
Daniel of Alhambra, 
Calif. traveled the 
longest distance to at-
tend the reunion; 
Oliver Steel of 
Brownwood was the 
oldest descendant at-
tending; and Justin 
Hollis, five-month-old 
son of Steve and 
Juanita West Hollis, 
was the youngest 
descendant attending. 

Robert Steel of La-
Jolla, Calif., was 
unable to attend but 
sent a nice donation to 
help finance the reu-
nion. Thank you very 
much, Robert, and 
hope you can make it 
next year. 

The following of-
ficers were elected for 
next year: president, 
Charles Campbell; 
vice-president, Entha 
Campbell; secretary-
treasurer, Judy Pen-
ny. The food commit-
tee will be: chairman, 
Marjorie West of Ris-
ing Star; Lucille 
Stillwell, Fort Worth; 
Mary Jane Steel, Fort 
Worth; and Mrs. Mark 
Fisher, Brownwood. 

The families atten-
ding enjoyed three 
days of wonderful 
fellowship. The reu-
nion will be held at the 
same place next year 
and at the same time—
the third Sunday 
weekend in June. 

Marjorie West 

Rehab Quarter 
Horse Classic 

Beginning at 11 a.m. 
June 29th is the 1982 
Rehab Quarter Horse 
Classic. 

This halter, perfor-
mance and race horse 
sale will kick off the 
52nd version of the 
Texas Cowboy Reu-
nion slated June 
30-July 3. 

The sale is being 
sponsored and pro— 
moted by Burns-
Hutson auctioneers of 
Sweetwater as a 
charitable fundraising 
activity for the West 
Texas Rehabilitation 
Center in Abilene, San 
Angelo and Snyder. 

Early consignments 
include Adams Pride, 
SI-92; Pac of Heritage; 
Miss Buncha Bunch, a 
full sister to AAA run-
ner; Worry Seven; 

The RSHS Class of 
1932 area graduates 
met Monday evening 
at the Travelers Steak 
House in Brownwood 
to plan class activities 
for the 50th homecom-
ing on October 16. 

The class will meet 
at 3:00 p.m. Friday, 
October 15, in the home 
of Mr. and Mrs. 
Charles Rutherford to 
work on the float for 
the homecoming 
parade on Saturday at 
2:00 p.m. A barbecue 
dinner will be served 
on the patio. 

Former teachers of 
the class will be invited 

The Vocational Nur-
sing Program at Texas 
State Technical In-
stitute in Sweetwater 
is now accepting ap-
plications for the fall 
class term to begin 
August 23. 

Courses of study in-
clude Anatomy and 
Physioloy, Vocational 
Nursing Skills, Basic 
Microbiology and 
Nutrition. 

Other studies include 
Pharmacology, Mater-
nal and Newborn Nurs-
ing and Medical-
Surgical Nursing. 

The nursing pro-
gram at TSTI is a very 
concentrated 12 month 
program. Approx-
imately 615 clock hours 
are spent in classroom 
study and about 1116 
hours are used to gain 

miagcrimEmixia,f2 
Flag's Belle; Wa.tch 
Stacey; Queen Susi 
Bar and King Rocket 
Bar. 

to eat with the 1932 
class at the PTO lun-
cheon served on Satur-
day, following the 
general assembly in 
the high school gym-
nasium. 

Attending from Ris-
ing Star were Mr. and 
Mrs. Jack Agnew, Mr. 
and Mrs. Ray Nunnal-
ly, Mr. and Mrs. 
Lafayette Parker, Mr. 
and Mrs. Charles 
Rutherford; Mr. and 
Mrs. Waymon Ware 
from Mansfield; Mr. 
and Mrs. Roy Fisher 
and Mr. and Mrs. Cecil 
Herrington from 
Brownwood. 

clinical experience. 
Students will be giving 
direct patient care 
under instructional 
supervision. 

A special pre-
entrance exam is re-
quired for acceptance 
into the program. The 
text will be given at 9 
a.m. on June 23 and Ju-
ly 14. Applicants may 
take it at either time. 

Anyone interested in 
the Vocational Nursing 
program at TSTI 
should contact LaVohn 
McGlothing, Cheryl 
Kelley or Bobbie But-
terfield at 234-8441 ex-
tension 60. 

Area golfers are be-
ing invited to a two-day 
Guys and Dolls Golf 
Tournament to be held 
at Lakewood Recrea-
tion Center, midway 
between Cross Plains 
and Rising Star, Satur-
day and Sunday, June 
26 and 27. Entrance fee 
is $50 per team and will 
be accepted until mid-
afternoon of first day's 
play. 

Play will be in the 
form of a man and 
woman scramble and 
total score for the two 
days will be computed 
in determining win-
ners. Cash prizes will 
be awarded. Three full 

The May ISD Board 
of Trustees met in a 
regular session at 8 
p.m. in the Home 
Economics Building on 
the 10th of June 1982. 
Presiding over the 
meeting was Wayne 
Pittman with Eddie 
Hardy, 	Clayton 
Chambers, Royce 
Kilgo and Tommy 
Petross partcipating. 
Also attending was 
Don Rhodes, Supt. 

The Annual Applica-
tion for Vocational 
Funds for the 1982-83 
school year was 
discussed and approv-
ed. Remodeling on the 
gymnasium was 
discussed and approv-
ed. The remodeling 

React ambulance 
took Cecil Cain from 
Rising Star to 
Brownwood Hospital 
and M.T. Walker from 
Rising Star Nursing 
Center to Brownwood 
Hospital this week. 

We wish to thank 
Mrs. John Hale, 
Horace Witt Jr., and  

flights of players are 
expected. 

Twenty-five teams 
are expected to com-
pete in the tournament 
and entries have 
already been assured 
from Baird, San Saba, 
Cisco, Coleman and 
Brownwood, as well as 
from the host club. 
With a limited number 
of golf carts available 
for rent, Lakewood of-
ficials urge visiting 
golfers to bring their 
own carts. 

A highlight of this 
year's tournament will 
be a catered dinner to 
be served in the 
clubhouse Saturday 
evening at 7:00. 

will consist of insula-
tion of the ceiling, 
strengthening of the 
rafters over the 
bleachers, replacing 
windows, painting the 
interior with some out-
side painting also. It 
was decided that May 
ISD would furnish all 
materials and hire 
some of the labor to in-
stall the materials. 
Other items on the 
agenda were the ap-
proval of the checks 
for the past month and 
discussion of the up 
coming special trustee 
election in August. 

The next regularly 
schedule meeting is set 
for July 9, 1982 at 8 
p.m. in the Home 
Economics Building. 

Church Holds 

Bake Sale 

The ladies of 
Calvary Assembly 
Church in Rising Star 
will be having a bake 
sale Saturday, June 26, 
beginning at 9:30 a.m. 
The sale will be in front 
of J&S Grocery on 
Main Street. 

Everyone come by 
and visit us. We will 

Greenwood 
Those who attended 

the Greenwood reunion 
Saturday, June 19, 
were: Cora White, 

,Mart Greenwood, 
upliozelle and Timmy 

Johnson, Larry and 
Fae White and 
daughters, Regina and 
Karla, Mary Lois, 
Amy and Shannon 
Dudley, Derrell White, 
and Edyth and J.R. 
Morrow all from Ris- 
ing 	Star; 	Lilly 
Clements, Hubert and 
Helen Clements, Har-
vy and Norma Jean 
Clements, and Ken and 
Paula Martin and son, 
Aaron all from 
Snyder; Ike and Em-
ma Harper, Eastland; 
Rusty and Shirley 
Greenwood, Ozark, 
Ark.; and Carl and 
Debbie Smith and 
daughter, Kharla, Ira, 
Texas. 

All attending had an 
enjoyable lunch at the 
home of Mart Green-
wood in Rising Star, 
Texas. 

Nunnally 
The 33rd annual reu-

nion of the Nunnally 
families was held on 
the 12th and 13th of 
June in the Activities 
Building of the First 
Baptist Church in Ris-
ing Star. 

Saturday was spent 
in gathering and 
visiting, followed with 
a picnic supper. 

On Sunday it was the 
usual basket lunch 
with lots of good things 
to eat. Pictures were 
made throughout the 
day, that is a custom 

a that we have been car-
rying on through all 
these years of getting 
together. Florence 
Nunnally 	from 
O'Donnell is responsi-
ble for all of this and 
we are indeed grateful 
to her. 

Nursing Program at TSTI 
Is Taking Applications 

May ISD Board of 

Trustees Met June 10 

Billy's Zirkle for their appreciate 	your 
donations but please business and the pro-
remember we still ceeds will go to our 
need your help. 	building fund. 

riZzazmuaczazxxxicial 
Fireworks 	event will be the con- 

Display July 3 elusion of the display 
with the firing of 120 

The Mall of Abilene rapid shots during the 
will host its traditional multi-colored 
Fireworks Celebration "Fantasy 	Grand 
on Saturday, July 3, at Finale." 
dusk. 	 The display, which is 

The display will take free and open to the 
place in the southwest public, is the officially 
corner of the mall pro- sanctioned firewords 
perty with the presen- display for Abilene and 
tation of over 150 aerial the surrounding com-
shots. Highlight of the munities. 



NOTICE: 	Carpet 
cleaning-heavy sham-
poo followed by cold 
water rinse, extractor 
removes all dirt into 
barrel. Is your carpet 
flooded? 
Have machine to 
remove or extract water 
from carpet. references 
in Rising Star. 
Ph: 	Mike Boyd, 
(915)356-5559 	tic 
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NOTICE 

Sand and Caliche 
Hauling 

Willie Ezzell 
Phone: 643.5431 

gleML. 

Bedroom suite for sale, 
3-piece, $100. 643-3051 or 
come by 10 E. Ross St. 
25-2tp 

FOR SALE: 
Drive a little, save a lot on 
your mobile home. Double 
wide and singles; several to 
choose from. Eastland 
Direct Factory Outlet. In-
terstate 20, Olden, Texas 
Ph:817-653-2432 FHA financ-
ing and conventional. 

25 FLOCKS PUREBRED 
BANTAMS 30 assorted 
chicks $23.00. 30 guinea keets 
$23.00. Jumbo quail 70 cents 
each. White 80 cents: Hat-
ching weekly. Write for 
details. Woody's Hatchery, 
Rt. 1, Shawnee, OK 74801. 
(405) 273-0482. T-52 

FOR SALE: complete pro-
pane set up. 75 gal. tank, 
new. Jake's Shop, 404 N. 
Main, Rising Star. 
24-tfc. 

- - 
Buddy Cook Residential 
and Commercial. 
Refrigeration and 
Plumbing. 
PH: 817-842-5950 

Rising Star 

RUST & SONS 
FENCING 

CONTRACTORS 

Fut, Dependable 
Film Developing 
Palace Drug Store 
Rhino Star Texas 

4 Pipe Line and general 
fencing construction. 

Rt. 1, Box 120, Rising 
Star,Tex. 76471 

SERVICE 

111111M!IIMIIIIIIIM111111..06. 

C1SCO-EASTLAND-RANGER 
SLIRSCRWTION RATES: City and in county $13.00. Out of county 

and out of state $16.00. $1.25 by the month. 

RISING STAR SUBSCRIPTION RATES: By mail in Eastland and 
adjoining Counties: $5.00 per year; in Texas. $7.50 per year; 
elsewhere In U.S. and foreign counties $10.00 per year. 	• 

How to Know When 
You're Growing Older 

1. Everything hurts 
and what doesn't hurt, 
doesn't work. 

2. The gleam in your 
eyes is from the sun 
hitting your bifocals. 

3. You feel like the 
night before, and you 
haven't 	been 
anywhere. 

4. Your little black 
book contains only 
names ending in M.D. 

5. You get winded 
playing chess. 

6. Your children 
begin to look middle 
aged. 

7. You finally reach 
the top of the ladder, 
and find it leaning 
against the wrong 
wall. 

8. You join a health 
club and don't go. 

9. You begin to 
outlive enthusiasm. 

10. You decide to pro-
crastingate but then 
never get around to it. 

11. Your mind makes 
contracts your body 
can't keep. 

12. You know all the 
answers, but nobody 
asks you the questions. 

13. You look forward 
to a dull evening. 

14. You walk with 
your head held high 
trying to get used to 
your bifocals. 

15. Your favorite 
part of the newspaper 
is "25 years ago to-
day". 

16. You turn out the 
light for economic 
reasons rather than 
romantic ones. 

17. You sit in a rock-
ing chair and can't get 
it going. 

18. Your knees 
buckle and your belt 
won't. 

19. You regret all 
those 	mistakes 
resisting temptation. 

FOR SALE GE Washing 
machine in good condition. 
643-1351. 
24-1tp. 

20. You're 17 around 
the neck, 42 around the 
waist, and 106 around 
the golf course. 

21. You stop looking 
forward to your next 
birthday. 	• 

22. After painting the 
town red, you have to 
take a long rest before 
applying the second 
coat. 

23. Dialing long 
distance wears you 
out. 

24. You're startled 
the first time you are 
addressed as "old 
timer". 

25. You remember 
today that yesterday 
was your wedding an-
niversary. 

26. You just can't 
stand people who are 
intolerant! 

27. The best part of 
your day is over when 
your alarm clock goes 
off. 

28. You burn the mid-
night oil after 9:00 
P.M. 

29. Your back goes 
out more than you do. 

30. A fortune teller 
offers to read your 
face. 

31. Your pacemaker 
makes the garage door 
go up when you watch 
a pretty girl go by. 

32. The gray haired 
lady you help across 
the street is your wife. 

33. You get your ex-
ercise acting as a 
pallbearer for your 
friends who exercised. 

34. You get too much 
room in the house and 
not enough in the 
medicine cabinet. 

35. You sink your 
teeth into a steak and 
they stay there. 
Submitted by Edith 
Hull 

The Mission Market Fresh 
Fruits & Vegetables. 711 E. 
36th. Cloyd C. Coohon. 
24-1tp. 

Good evaporative cooler 
4,000 CFM, $140, 643-6593, 
T.P. Boyd. 
24-2tp. 

New Singer sewing machine 
and mid-sized deep freeze, 
nearly new. 643-3020. 
24-tfc. 

SWEET CORN41 per dozen-
You pick. Dan Childress 
Farm 1 mile west, 1 mile 
south of Cottonwood. 
817-725-6279. T-51 

FOR SALE: 1974 Cutlass 
Supreme Sport Coupe. Good 
Condition. Ph. 643-3261. 
24-tfc. 

R.N.'s, LVN's and Home 
Health Aids needed im-
mediately to make in-home 
visits for Girling Health 
Care on a part-time basis. 
Flexible hours, good pay. 
Weekend work available. 
Call (915) 643-5525. T-52 

FOR QUICK SALE: 1980 
Buick, 6 cylinder, 4 door, 
automatic, cruise control, 
A-1 shape. Asking $4,000. 
Also travel trailer, 2 beds, 
bathtub, air conditioned. 
Asking $3,000. 510 East 7th, 
Cisco. Call 442-2564, Cisco, or 
643-2522, Rising Star. p-51 

OILFIELD SECRETARY 
We require an organized, 

self-starter in well establish-
ed independent oil producers 
office. Must be capable of 
working with minimum 
supervision. Requires good 
grammar, 60 wpm typing 
with minimum 1 year 
previous secretarial ex-
perience. Top salary con-
tingent upon qualifications. 
Reply to CN, Box 29, 
Eastland. T-50 

• 
RV TRAVEL TRAILER 

FOR SALE: 	1977 travel 
trailer 26 feet, new 
refrigerated air conditioner, 
extra clean $4250.00. Trailer 
located at Cisco Paint & 
Body 	Shop, 	Cisco, 
817-442-1789, business, 
817-442-1758, residence. 
p-50tf c 

4020 JOHN DEERE L.P.G. 
$3,800; 1969 Case 930 Diesel 
$3,800; 1066 International 
clean, and some 2 plus 4 row 
equipment, shredder and 
breaking plow. Phone 
893-6146 T-53 

WANT TO DO hay baling. 
Square or large round bales. 
639-2247, Carbon. T-54 

FOR SALE: 2 story, 2 
bedroom, 1 bath with large 
yard on corner lot. Ask about 
it at the cafe in May. 
25-1tp. 

GARAGE SALES Secret of Dynamic Energy! 
Taught greats' Bell, Emer-
son, Gladstone $8.50 com-
plete. Or Free book jacket. 
Also, Free! Multi-Level 
Food Plan plus thousands 
Monthly. For free informa-
tion send stamped envelope 
to: Universal, Box 653-P, 
Plymouth, Michigan, 48170. 

T-53 

MOBIL HOME TRAILER 
SPACE available. Septic 
tank, elec., telephone 
available, free water. Call 
643-4421 or 643-5611. 

LEARN HOW TO obtain 
relief of heel-bone spurs, 
joint pain, hemorrhoids, 
allergies, acne, insomina, 
etc. Proven natural methods 
by leading nutritionist, Siri 
Khalsa. 	$1. 	Health 
Publishers, Box 546, 1015 
Gayley St., Dept. T1007, Los 
Angeles, CA 90024. T-52 

SHAKLEE PRO-
DUCTS: Do you really 
get a balanced diet? Let 
me 'ell you about Dr. 
Shaklee's Slim and 
Trim Plan. 

We also carry natural 
food supplements, con- 
centrated 	bi o- 
degrada tie household 
cleaners, natural skin 
care products, toiletries 
and baby products. 
Barbara Jo Kanady, 
Shaklee Distributor 
PH: 643-5791 

al 1 RAD T 
SERVICE 

4 207 E. 6th St., Cisco 

'Cleaning-rodding-
recoring-auto-truck- 

a

(Breckenridge Hwy.) 

tractor radiators-
heaters. New radiators 
and heaters. Auto gas 
tanks cleaned-repaired. 
Open Monday thru Fri-'4  

-
Call 442-1547, Cisco. tfc  
day, 8 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. 

is- 	-sr  Jr 1,...,1. _SS 	S. "It  - 

GROUP HEALTH 
INSURANCE 

THE TRAVELERS 
Eastland County Farm 

Bureau 
643-5951 
	

TC 

Summer's coming! Have 
your evaporated air condi-
tioner serviced. We clean, 
grease, replace pads on all 
3,000 & 4,000 CFM a for $17. 
T&C Plumbini, 643-6526 20-tf 

C NOTICE ) 

AGORAPHOBIA-Recovery 
is 	 possible! 
Autobiographical narrative 
concerning devastating pro- 
blems 	of 	multiple 
fears/phobias. 	$8.95 
postpaid. PGI Publishing, 
14140 Beach No. 204P, 
Westminister, CA 92683. T-52 

( FOR SALE ) 

LARGEST INVENTORY of 
trailer parts in the Big Coun-
try at Abilene Trailer Sales. 
Complete repair on all stock 
trailers. Quaility, service on 
all makes and models. Over 
60 trailers to choose from, in 
stock. 3608 Pine. 673-7841. 
T-50 

ALASKA Homesteads $1.25 
acre Canadian land $1.00 
acre. Repossessed homes 
$1.00 plus repairs! Each 
report $2.00, all $5.00. 
Homestead, P.O. Box 5741 
ECN, Yuma, Arizona 85364. 
T-52 

CARD ) 
OF THANKS  

We wish to take this 
means of thanking all 
of our friends for the 
many words of en-
couragement, personal 
visits, sympathy cards 
and phone calls that we 
received at the time of 
illness and death of our/ 
sister Mary Harper. 

We also thank those 
who sent food and 
flowers and the doc-
tors, nurses and those 
at the nursing home for 
their assistance. 
Ted & George Barton & 
other family members 

WELDING 
Oilfield and Farm 

Jim Ratliff 
Ph:643-6464 

36-tfc 

T & C PLUMBING 
General Repairs 
New Installation 
Sewer Repairs 

Unstops 
Gas Appliance 

Repair & Ad- 
justments 

LICENCED 
PLUMBER 

Tony & Charlie 
Chamberlain 

Ph. 643-6526 or 
643-3159 

35-tfc 

LUNCEFORD 
ROUSTABOUT SER-

VICE 

Have spray rig; will 
paint tank batteries, 
pump jacks. 
Ph:643-1515 or 643-2646 
Home: 643-7183 
6-4tc 

For the best in home-
care, housewares, 
personal-care, and 
multi-vitamin and 
mineral supplement 
products, call your local 
AMWAY 
DISTRIBUTOR. PH. 
643-3702. 

HAVE YOU GOT LAND 
YOU WOULD SELL? WE 
ARE BADLY IN NEED 
Of acreages from 1 to 1,000, 
improved or unimproved. 
Give us a call: 893-6666 or' 
893-5898, De Leon. 

COGBURN REALTY 
Our 24th year selling in your 
area. 

REAL ESTATE: 

Brewster St: 2 BR, I,R, 1 
bath, combination kitchen-
dining area, carport; 1.2 acre 
lot. 
Mill St.: 3 BR, LR, I bath, 
combination kitchen-dining 
area, 4-car carport; large 
lot, water well, garden area, 
vinyl siding, new carpet & 
draperies. 

Have buyers for house and 
land. Your listings would be 
appreciated. 

Louis A. Mayfield 
Broker 

Ph:817-643-4073, Rising Star, 
Texas 

	

REAL ESTATE 	1 
FARM FOR SALE: 

6 Rm. house on 4-A, 2 BDRM, 
1 Bath, adjoining city limits 
of Rising Star, utility room, 
natural 	stone, ''. newly, 
decorated 	on 	inside, 	Hwy 
frontage. 
Owner 	finance, 	low 	in- 
terests. 
Ph :918-689-5146 
MINI MO. 

FOR SALE: 
House and 8 acres on West 
Pioneer Street, Rising Star, 
Texas 	for 	$20,000. 	Easy 
terms. 
Ph:Area( 602)-458-2808 	or 
write 	788 	Pampas 	Place, 
Sierra Vista, Arizona 85635 
18-3 mo. Pd. 
mini mo. 

FOR SALE: 
2 Bedroom house with water 

well and garden spot. 
302 Joyce St. 
Phone 643-5011 
40-tfc 

rildWase 

:For Sale small house on E.  

• Mill St., $5,500. Call 643-6462. 
a mini-mo. 
• 
8 

FOR SALE: 	4-rm. 	house, 
large 	utility 	and 	large 
closets. Covered patio with 
beautiful pecan trees on one 
acre. 	Good location 	on S. 
Main. Call 643-5541. 

FOR SALE: 4 bedroom, 2 
bath, new brick home, all 
electric. Call 643-3989 for ap-
pointment. 
MM 

FOR SALE: 4 bdrm. brick 
house, 2 story, 2 bath, dining 
rm., all electric, central heat 
& air. Large lot, water well, 
7 large pecan trees & con-
crete cellar. Call 643-7811 for 
appointment. 
24-tfc. 

D. & E. HOME IM- 
PROVEMENT 
Vinyl Siding, Remodel- 
ing, 
Insulation, Storm Win- 
dows, 
Doors, Screens & Panel- 
ing, 
Painting inside & out- 
Concrete Work. 
P.O. Box 623 
Rising Star,Tx.76471 
Ph: 817-643-3606 
"We Do It All." 

OLIVER WEST 
Water Well Service 

21/2  mi., So. Rising Star 
1/2  to 2 H.P. in stock 

817-643-4683 
Call Anytime 

DUGGAN SONS 
CONSTRUCTION & 

PLUMBING SUPPLIES 
Why go out of town for your 
plumbing supplies when 
Duggan Sons have all your 
needs right here in your own 
town? 
Call us at 643-3188 or drop in 
at 106 South Main St. next 
door to Trails West in Rising 
Star, TX. 
If we don't have it we will get 
it for you. 	18-4tcall 

SUNSHINE PARTIES For 
your Tupperware needs call 
collect, Taby Chambers, 
915-698-8147. 
25 

WANTED 

WANT TO DO Hay Hauling 
square or large round bales. 
639-2247, Carbon. T-53 

YOU WON'T NEED A PUSH 
( with a Continental Battery in 
( your car this winter. Free 

battery check and free in-
stallation 

CENTRAL AUTO PARTS 
801 East Central 

COMANCHE, TEX. 76442 
Ph:915-356-3925 

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 

Guaranteed AMWAY' 
PRODUCTS for every need 
are just a phone call away. 
We deliver. PH. 643-3702. 

J & A Bargain Box 
4 

701 W. Main 
New & Used 
Merchandise 

629-1133 

itEAL ESTATE) 

For Sale: Large commercial 
building in downtown Cisco, 
across from the soon-to-be-
remodeled Hilton Hotel 
Museum. Ideal for retail 
sales, food service or central 
offices. 50 by 100 feet, with 
pretty front, and two large 
double loading doors, at 
back; one onto alley and the 
other only concrete pad at 
back. Adaptable for many 
uses in what is going to be a 
high-traffic area of the city. 
One block from the new bank 
location. Call 629-2413 for 
details. tf 

SOUTHERN Missouri 
Farms, Homes, Ranches. 
Several good Grade A Dairy 
Farms. Box 474PF, Caboel, 
MO 65689. T-52 

ARKANSAS Land. Clean, 
green with elbow room. Free 
list. Gatlin Farm Agency, 
Broker, Waldron, AR 72958. 
T-52 

GORMAN FALLS will be 
open on a membership basis, 
bring your RV, stay 2 free 
nights with us and let us 
show you what we have to of-
fer. Reservations required. 
Offer is good beginning May 
10, 1982. Call 915-628-3251 or 
write Gorman Falls at Bend, 
Texas 76824. T-52 

OZARK Farms, excellent 
grass, unlimited water, 
reasonable prices. Graven 
Realty, Inc., Box 234 ECN, 
Willow Springs, MO 65793. 
Phone 417/469-4040. T-52 

FLY FISHERMAN'S 
DREAM-Choice river fron-
tage, Yellowstone ,River, 5 
plus acres, certified building 
site, Box 384, Gardiner, Mon-
tana 59030. T-50 

Vote 
• Boose  

* • 	Pol. Ad pd by Stan Boose 
**********-1c********* 

OPPORTUNITY 

$60 per hundred paid for 
working with mail from 
Home! Experience un-
necessary! Information, 
send 	self-addressed, 
stamped envelope-J.S. 
Associates, P.O. Box 726, 
Elizabeth, N.J. 07207. 
24-5tc. 

HOME MAILING PRO-
GRAM! Hundreds weekly! 
goodworld, Box 26233-RZ, 
Tamarac, FL 33320. T-54 

FLEAS GONE FOREVER! 
Guaranteed organic, non-
toxic flea spray. Patent Pen-
ding. Be with our earth, not 
against it! Send $9.49 to 
pagrovian Research, P.O. 
Box 13, Pacific Grove, CA 

	

93950. T-50 	,.  

(PUBLIC 110TICEI 
• _ 	_ 
May ISD is accepting ap-
plications for bus drivers for 
the 1982-83 school year. Con-
tact Don Rhodes at 
817-259-2091 or 3901. 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
Request for bids on contract 
work for project Tx. 170-1, 
Rising Star Housing Authori-
ty City of Rising Star, Tx. 
The Housing Authority in-
vites bids on modernization 
of project Tx. 170-1. Pro-
posals are invited from any 
firm or firms. For re-
quirements & details con-
tact: 
Rising Star Housing Authori-
ty 
Box 215 
Rising Star, Tx. 76471 
Attn. Norman Claborn 
Executive Director 

The largest zoo in the United States is the San 
Diego Zoo which has 875 different species of animals. • 
•• '•••• :•••••• - 0 0 S .0 0 ••••••• AIIP ***** .P0 	... ***** 

• • 
: 
i . , 

NOTICE 
Your Car Tags May be 
purchased the second 

Wednesday of each month 
at the J.P.'s office 
(Buddy Turner). 

STRAYED: 12 heifers, 550 to 
650 weight, Black and black 
baldies with "B" or "M" 
brand, from near Williams 
Community. Call 643-3276 or 
7254409. 25-ltc 

Count on theA 

4 Classifieds 6 

2-Family Garage Sale: Sat., 
June 26, 9-5. Bric-brac, 
stereo, clothes, used fur-
niture, drapes, chairs, lots of 
misc. Wanda & Josie 
Hughes, corner of N. Cooper 
& W. Pioneer. 
25-1tp. 

( Yard SALE ) 

YARD SALE. Cynthia 
Jones. Fri & Sat. 2 blocks 
past Methodist Church, turn 
right. 
25-it 

PH: 817-643-3137 

1******************* 
* * 
* PASTORAL CARE *  
* AND COUNSELING * *  * Cisco 442-1132 
* * 
* * 
'I 
444.44.4***4 44444444 

LADIES-CAREER 
OPPORTUNITY 

Nation's #1 Gift/Toy Party 
Program hiring AREA 
SUPERVISOR. No invest-
ment. Weekly checks. Free 
training, supplies and sam-
ple kit. Detail without obliga-
tion. Call Linda COLLECT 
(214)644-9500. 

C

NOTICE ) 



For top quality replacement parts 

• 

Concrete: Pump Jack Pads 

44: 4647 Cisco T 

RANGER DRIVE - IN 
THEATRE 

647.3802 

ROTARY DRILLING TO 2500 FT. 
:1 

k 

--;1;:.-AGARITA DRILLING, INC. ■

*1. 

all
2111  

cur • 

si•••••• — 
BEN L. CROWELL 

Phone 1-817-779-2232 

P.O. Box 2138 - W1chlta Fells, Texas 78307 

BEN D. CROWELL . 

Res. 1-817.442.4726 
Mobil* 1-817-629.8162 

Unit No. 9 

Tax Relief 
for Two-paycheck 
Families 

OBITUARY 
Thursday, June 24, 1982 

Revelation 3:7-13, 
The Message To 
Philadelphia-The Mis-
sionary Church Within 
Professing Christen-
dom; The church at 
Philadelphia, whose 
name 	means 
"brotherly love," 
represents the mis-
sionary period. To it 
Christ says, "I have 
set before thee an open 
door, and no man can 
shut it. "Therefore, it 
is very significant that 
He addresses Himself 
to this church as the 
One who -hath the key 
of David." Quoting 
from Isaiah 22:22, He 
refers to Iliakim (Isa. 
22:20), who was a type 
of Christ. The Lord 
Jesus is the Prince of 
the House of David, 

Opon whom "all the 
glory of his Father's 
house" is hung (Isa. 
22:24). 

He it is who is the 
central theme of all 
divine revelation; and 
He it is who opens and 
closes doors for ser- 
vice 	for 	His 
messengers of the 
cross. "Behold, I have 
set before thee an open 
door, and no man can 
shut it, "we hear Him 
say (Rev. 3:8). It is on-
ly a little more thanone 
hundred years ago that 
the great missionary 
movement began with 
William Carey. Before 
that, the heathen na-
tions were without a 
missionary among 
them. When people 
were concerned about 
them, the elders of the 
church argued, "When 
God wants to convert 
the heathen, He will do 
it 	without 	any 
assistance from you. 

"During the last hun-
dred years, however, 
we have seen a great 
movement in the way 
of 	missionary 
endeavor, and mis-
sionary societies like 
the China Inland Mis- 

Randy V. 
Pittman 
Photographer 

WEDDINGS 
SPECIAL EVENTS 

PARTIES 
BROWNWOOD. TEXAS 

915 646-4610 

sion, the Africa Inland 
Mission, and many 
others are the fruit of 
the going forth of 
Carey. God said, 
have set before thee an 
open door, "and today 
the heathen are asking 
for more missionaries 
than the church has 
supplied. "The fields 
are white unto 
harvest" in very truth. 
Following these words 
of promise, the Lord 
sounds a warning to 
false teachers, then 
adds some of the most 
reassuring words to be 
found in all the Scrip-
tures; "Because thou 
hast kept the word of 
my patience, I also will 
keep thee from the 
hour of temptation, 
which shall come upon 
all the world, to try 
them that dwell upon 
the earth. "I believe 
our Lord here has 
reference to the great 
tribulation period, 
from which the church 
will be delivered. 
"Thou hast a litle 
strength, and hast kept 
my word, and hast not 
denied my name." The 
feeble few, walking in 
the pathway of separa-
tion, keeping His 
Word, and not denying 
His name, will be 
caught up with the 
Lord, and thus escape 
the "hour of temp-
taion, which shall 
come. 

"As we read on in 
this closing book of the 
Bible, we learn 
something of the sor-
row and anguish and 
suffering that will 
come upon the earth 
during the dark 
tribulation period. And 
as we read, we thank 
our God that He will 
take us to be with 
Himself before these 
things begin to come to 
pass. Let us pray that 
we will be found wor-
thy to escape, and we 
will if we faint not. 

100th Anniversan 
First Baptist Church 

Rising Star 
August 7 & 8, 1982 

Custom Hay Baling 
Call T.O. Meador, 
725-6662 or Phillip 

Strength, 725-6479. tfc 

Dallas— If you and 
your spouse both bring 
home a paycheck, you 
may be able to deduct 
up to $1500 on next 
year's tax return. Dif-
fering rate schedules 
for single and married 
taxpayers gave rise to 
the 	so-called 
"marriage tax penal-
ty" when two wage 
earners of relatively 
equal income are mar-
ried. 

The Economic Tax 
Recovery Act of 1981 
will bring some relief 
to working couples who 
have been subject to 
the marriage tax 
penalty. The deduction 
from gross income is 
5% of the qualified 
earned income of the 
spouse with the loWer 
qualified earned in-
come, or $1500, 
whichever is less. 

For example, if you 
earn $20,000 and your 
spouse earns $8,000, 
you would be taxed on 
$27,600 ($8,000 X 5% 
subtracted 	from 
$28,000) rather than 
the $28,000 combined 
income. 

Although this new 
provision should pro-
vide some relief for 
many two-earner 
families, you should 
continue to keep track 
of your withholding to 
avoid owing additional 
taxes at tax time. 

If you find that you 
are falling behind dur-
ing the year, the two 
most 	common 
remedies for under- 
withholding 	are 
estimated 	tax 
payments or revised 
Forms 	W-4, 
"Employee's 
Withholding Allowance 
Certificate."  

Estimated taxes are 
paid directly to IRS in 
quarterly installments 
on vouchers that come 
with the Form 1040-ES, 
"Declaration 	of 
Estimated Tax for In- 
dividuals." 	The 
1040-ES comes with in-
structions and a 
worksheet to help you 
determine how much 
additional tax you 
must pay to supple-
ment the withholdings 
from your wages. 

If you choose, in-
stead, to give your 
employer a revised 
Form W-4, you can 
claim fewer or no 
allowances, request 
that your employers 
withhold at the higher 
single rate even though 
you're married or, if 
you're already at the 
single rate, request ad-
ditional withholdings. 

Besides the unplea-
sant surprise of a big 
tax bill, failing to have 
enough withheld can 
bring about an 
estimated tax penalty. 
Making sure that your 
current 	year's 
withholding equals or 
exceeds your prior 
year's tax will insure 
that you avoid this 
penalty. 

Additional informa-
tion is available in IRS 
Publication 505, Tax 
Withholding and 
Declaration 	of 
Estimated Tax. The 
free publication may 
be requested by using 
the handy order form 
in your tax package. 

Elimination of the 
marriage tax penalty 
will provide relief for 
many two-earner 
families. But, a wat-
chful eye to insure pro-
per withholding is still 
important. 

Mary Looney 

Mary Ethel Looney, 
96, of Rising Star died 
at 5 a.m. Wednesday at 
Brownwood Regional 
Hospital. Services 
wete at 2 p.m. Satur-
day at Rising Star 
Church of Christ, 
directed by Higgin- 
botham 	Funeral 
Home. 

Herschell McDonald 
officiated. Burial was 
at Rising Star 
Cemetery. 

Born Dec. 10, 1895, in 
Bosque County, she 
married Walter M. 
Looney in Meridian. 
He died in 1953. She 
was a homemaker and 
a member of Rising 
Star Church of Christ. 

Survivors include 
two sons, G.L. of 
Brownwood and D.R. 
of Weatherford; a 
daughter, Mrs. W.O. 
Dorsett of Carthage; 
and a sister, Mrs. Don-
nie Harris of Fort 
Worth. 

Minnie Reynolds 

Mrs. Minnie Ola 
Reynolds, 53, of Rising 
Star died at 2:30 p.m. 
Thursday at West 
Texas Medical Center 
in Abilene. Services 
were at 2 p.m. Satur-
day at Walker Funeral 
Home in Coleman. 

The Rev. Paul Hub-
bard of Immanuel 
Baptist Church of-
ficiated. Burial was at 
Rising Star Cemetery. 

Born Oct. 3, 1928, in 
Motley County, she 
married 	J.F. 
Reynolds, who preced-
ed her in death. 

Survivors include 
three sisters, Mrs. 
Ruthie Mae Coleman 
of Brady, Mrs. Julia 
Belle Clay of Asper-
mont, and Mrs. 
Virginia Louise Wat-
son of Coleman; and a 
brother, Troy T. Lewis 
of Brady; and several 
aunts, uncles, nieces 
and nephews. 

Carl Bowers 
Carl Bowers, 71, of 

Rising Star died at 6 
p.m. Friday at Hen- 
drick 	Memorial 
Hospital after a long il-
lness. Services were at 
2 p.m. Sunday at Hig-
ginbotham Funeral 
Home. 

The Rev. R.D. 
Williams, pastor of 
First Baptist Church of 
Rising Star, officiated. 
Burial was at Rising 
Star Cemetery. 

He was born Sept. 30, 
1910, in Rising Star. He 
married Bernice Tilly 
March 25, 1976, in Ris-
ing Star. He was a 
retired wholesale but-
cher and a member of 
First Baptist Church. 

Survivors include his 
wife; a daughter, 
Karla M. Bowers of 
Rising Star; a brother, 
Arthur Cecil Bowers of 
Haskell; a sister, 
Velma Iola Gryder of 
Cisco. 

Paul Gaylord 

Paul Denning Green 
Gaylord, 1-year old son 
of Harold and Wilma 
Gaylord of Rising Star, 
died Thursday morn-
ing at Hendrick 

Medical Center in 
Abilene. 

The child had been in 
critical condition since 
accidentally swallow-
ing caustic lye at his 
home several weeks 
ago, a nursing super-
visor said. 

Graveside services 
were at 10 a.m. Satur-
day at Rising Star 
Cemetery, directed by 
Higginbotham Funeral 
Home. 

He was born April 27, 
1981, in Brownwood. 

Survivors include his 
parents; two brothers, 
James Bronson and 
Benny Bronson, both of 
the home; and a sister, 
Jennifer Bronson of 
the home. 

Mary Harper 

Mary 	Barton 
Harper, 82, of Rising 
Star died at 5:15 a.m. 
Saturday at Rising 
Star Nursing Center. 
Services were at 4 p.m. 
Sunday at Higgin-
botham Funeral 
Home. 

The Rev. R.D. 
Williams, pastor of 
First Baptist Church of 
Rising Star, officiated. 
Burial was at Sipe Spr-
ings Cemetery. 

Born April 10, 1900, 
in Sipe Springs, she 
married Al Harper and 
was a homemaker. He 
died in 1975. She was a 
member of the Munger 
Place 	Methodist 
Church in Dallas. She 
also was a member of 
the Southern Star No. 
707 in Dallas, Rising 
Star Chapter No. 277 of 
the Order of Eastern 
Star, 	and 	the 
Daughters of Rebekah. 

Survivors include 
two brothers, George 
Barton of New London 
and Ted Barton of Sipe 
Springs. 

Maggie Clardy 
Maggie Clardy, 88, of 

May, died at 10:30 p.m. 
Sunday at Rising Star 
Nursing Center. Ser-
vices were Tuesday at 
Higginbotham Funeral 
Home with the Rev. 
Dick Williams, pastor 
of First Baptist 
Church, officiating. 

Burial was at May 
Cemetery. 

She was born Jan. 27, 
1894 in Huntsville. She 
was a member of the 
Calvary 	Baptist 
Church in May and a 
homemaker. 

Survivors include 
two sons, Maxwell 
Barker of May and 
C.H. Barker of 
Bridgeport; 	two 
daughters, Nettie Lee 
Milam of Dallas and 
Mary Nell Elledge of 
Lufkin; and 11 grand-
children. 

She was preceded in 
death by two 
husbands, Byron 
Barker and C.H. Clar-
dy. 

WORD of GOD 

Warning - Promise 

He that is not with me 
is against me; and he 
that gathereth not with 
me scattereth. 

When the unclean 
spirit is gone out of a 
man, he walketh 
through dry places, 
seeking rest; and 
finding none, he saith, I 
will return unto my 
house whence I came 
out. 

And when he cometh, 
he findeth it swept and 
garnished. 

Then goeth he, and 
taketh to him seven 
other spirits more 
wicked than himself; 
and they enter in, and 
dwell there: and the 
last state of that man is 
worse than the first. 

Luke 11:24-26 

r■OPO •a••••••••••••••••••.o..•-•••••.••••••••••.••• • a...a...aro • ..o.o....eve 

Commentary 
by Myrtle Owen 

for your cars, trucks 

and tractors, 

come see us at 

kabe 	Son P-41tfc 

Construction 

Tucker Auction Barn 
.111111..M•la 

Monthly Consignment Sales 
First Saturday of Each Month 

CONSIGMNENTS NEEDED 
Contact Fred Tucker-Licensed Auctioneer 

(TXS 082-1152) 
At (817) 629.1956 after 5:00 P.M. 

Approximately '1 mile off FM 2563 in Flatwood 

YE1.•••••• 

	 Community 	 TC  

Majestic Theatre 
Eastland 	 629-1220 

One Showing Only Each Evening • 

Open 7:30 Show Starts At 7:50 P.M. 

Starts Friday 

Ace Hunter is 
the Ultimate Super Hero! 

One Showing Only Each Evening 

Open 8:30 Show Starts At Dusk 

Starts Thur. 

ENOUGH 
IS ENOUGH! 

Thieves. Pimps. 
Prostitutes. 

And drug dealers. 
Beware. 

John D'Angelo 
will do anything 

to make his 
neighborhood 

safe. 

'Cross Plains Auto}:i 

Supply 	4.1  

840 Main 
	725-6212 

ACE WELL SERVICE INC. 
—Dale Jones 

11,74 
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Fully Insured Fur Customers 1 •:.)tection 

Col! Day Or Nigh- 

PLUMBING 
Repairs of all types, ne* installation, septic 
tanks installed. REMODELING • interior 
r exterior. Electrical works, refrigeration 

work ? appliances. 
Free estimates. Prompt 24 hr. service. 
Call 817-629-8849. 

Big Country Plumbing 
Eastland, Tex. 

G COHEN HARVEST Presents AN ALBERT S. RUM PRODUCTION A HAL NEEDHAM FILM 
BARRY BOSIWICK • MICHAEL BECK • PERSIS KHAMBAITA -MEGAFORCF., 

arrinqEOVIARO MOLNAR( GEORGE WIN and HENRY SILVA as Guereia kluSit by JERROLD IMN 
Photography MICHAEL BUTLER lieculire Producer RAYMOND CHOW Based on a story by ROBERT S 

Scieenolar Dv JAMES WHITTAKER and ATBERI S RUDDY g HAL NEEDHAM g ANDRE MORGAN 
Produced by ALBERT S. RUDDY Directed by HAL NEEDHAM 

imersu  ..tme SAI,Ityeeth Ili to IWIlati 1041  wild Es! vs"' *ex!-Pess,  s 4cor mit*  I/ 

ONO DE LAURENTIIS Presents FIGHTING BACK 
Starring TOM SKERPiTT PATTI LuPONE • MICHAEL SAF1RAZIN 

and YAPHET KOTTO as IVANHOE WASHINGTON • Music by FIERO FiCCON1 
Executive Producers DAVID PERMUT MARK TRAVIS Co-producer DAVID LOAVE 
Execurrve in charge of ixoducton FRED CARLGO•Writlen by TOM HEDLEY and 

DAVID Z GOODMAN Produced by D CONSTANTINE CONTE • Drected by LEWIS TEAGUE 

Completions - 

Workos.ers - 

Swol-bing 

Roustabout Crews - 

Rods 8 Tubing 

Rodio Equipped 
200 S 	fzn 

" • ••.11:jt&A:' 	5”5435  
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IKE'S PUNT & BODY 
On Hwy. 6, Carbon 

Phone: 639-2426 
FREE ESTIMATES 

Auto & truck glass 

installed and insurance claims 

promptly handled. We work on T-c 

American and Imported cars and trucks. 

I 

I 

I 

I 

Morren's Gift Shop 
1013 W. Math 629-2092 Eastland 

Bring Your Color Film 
to Us By 5:00 p.m. 

It Will Be Ready By 2:00 D. m. 
The Next Day 
ctures or Slides 

Open 9 to 5 
We carry Kodak film  

0) rand Camera Supplies 
Film developing by Keaton Dolor 

I 

lib b. 4b. 

COMMERCIAL PROPERTY large three bedrooms. - al)ath, living room, dining 
room. All the rooms Aoigse are large. It needs to be 
redone but is pricetr, just that. $16,500.00 

Brick two bedrooms Nosiyath, central heat and 
evaporative (whits 	tot and 1/2 . Fenced back 
yard. $35,000.00 

5.75 acres on access r -sa) -20. $1,200.00 per acre. 

Two lots on Hwy. 80 west to next to Food Fare. A good 
commercial location. 

Three bedrooms, two baths, on three lots. This is an 
older home that has lots of floor space but needs re-
doing. $34,500.00. 

LAKE PROPERTY 
Thirty two acres just off the lake with a three bedroom 
home, two baths, several barns and sheds, young or-
chard, good garde!, spot. Ten acres of klein grass. 
$60,000.00 

Large living room with woodurburning fireplace. Two 
bedrooms and two baths, one of the bedrooms is very 
large, nice kitchen. This place is on the lake with 21/2  
deeded lots. Large garden plot with pump house from 
the lake also Staff Water. $60,000.00 

We solicit your listings on any type of Real Estate 14
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REALTOR JAMES W. RATLIFF 
REALTOR-BROKER 

6471260 HOME EA7. oat 1667 HOMES-RANGER 
Mobil home on two beautiful lots s ith several large live-
oak trees. Three bedrooms, 11/2  baths, two refrigeration 
units, cook top, wall oven, refrigerator storage building. 
$10,200.00 

Three bedrooms, 1': baths, living room, large kitchen, 
nice carpeting, central heat and air, double attached 
garage This home looks real nice inside. $35,000.00 

Rock home on six lots, wood burning fireplace. three 
bedrooms, two baths, dining area, den area, a lot of nice 
live-oak trees in the yard, new carpet and drapes. FHA 
assumable loan. Shown by appointment only. $80,000.00 

Two story house with four bedrooms, two baths, living 
room, dining room. I- 

V 
 then, closed in back porch, 

sepakete garage Ck 	storage rooms. This is a very 
attractive home it good neighborhood on one and 1/2  
lots. 

Small house on corrtc 	: fixing up I 	pricer' 
sell. $3500.00 

Three bedrooms, one bath, living room, dining room, kit-
chen that is very . ..tractive. itu‘s house has been com-
pletely re-done- Tne kitci-aNy,ath will sell this house. 
Woodburning stove it.SNa6  room, large new utility 
room, three o' aside stoi.Age buildings. $1g,000.00 

FARMS AND RANCHES 
310 acres just west of Ranger on Hwy. 717, dirt road on 
the back side. 

160 acres north of Ranger t Vephens County. 74 acres in 
cultivation, 2 tank- A.V.tater, several barns and 
sheds, one home IA err! ee bedrooms. 

90 acres southeast of Ranger, 20 acres of coastal, 18 
acres blue stem, 16 acres altivation. Four tanks, one 
water well, barns, pit NoVay barn. You can buy this 
place with 23 head 	Nit, John Deere tractor, mower, 
baler, and lots of equ4pment. 

161 acres west of Ranger, cross fenced, 40 acres of 
coastal, klein and love grass. Good set of pens, four 
tanks. 

Irrigated farm in Yoakum County, 835 acres. All but 100 
acres in cultivation, five irrigation wells. Owner financ-
ing available. 

EQUAL HOUSING 
WIORTQA !If S 

CAROL SHEKEL, Broker 
601 West Main Street 

CAREY ELECTRIC 
& AIR CONDITIONING 

SERVICES OFFERED 	 629-1065 

AIR CONDITIONING REPAIR 	24 HR 

ALL TYPES ELECTRICAL EMERG. SERVICE 

COMPLETE LOAN SERVICE 

(117) 629 3539 Office 

'$171 629.1269 Res 	 TC 	 Eastland. Texas 764443 

JAY-WAY JANITORIAL SUPPLY 
- 10 	Coll6-ge 

Open To Public 

Tuesday - Friday 	8:30-5:30 

Commercial-Industrial-Residential 

LICENSED 

INSURED 
T-50 COMMERCIAL 

RESIDENTIAL 

.. • 
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KINCAID REAL ESTATE 

817/629-1781 
• 

R&R Carpet 
Cleaning 

Randall Rogers, Owner 

FOR FREE ESTIMATE- 

100 S. Seaman St. 
EASTLAND TX 76448 

ACREAGE 
160 ACRES-North East of Eastland. Excellent deer, 
turkey or quail hunting. Spring fed stock tank. 15 
acres cleared land. Completely fenced with water 
well. Owner finance or assumable loan. $635/acre. 

4.23 ACRE HOMESITE-Available on Lake Leon 
Road with city water. $1200/acre. 

6 ACRE HOMESITE-Available on Lake Leon Road 
with city water $1500/acre. 

4 ACRES-Mobile homesite on North edge of 
Eastland. City water. All hookups available. $8500. 

92.53 ACRES-Oak trees, pasture land. New tank-
really pretty land, Come and look at it. Owner will 
finance. $685/acre. 

52.8 ACRES Coastal and love grasses, 3 tanks, 
water well, corrals, roping pen, barn, very pretty 
homesite. Northeast of Eastland. $1000/acre. 

420 ACRES-Peanut farm. Fully cultivated and ir-
rigated, '2 minerals. Beautiful 4 bdrm, 3 bath home 
with fireplace. Excellent investment. Call for more 
details. 

53 ACRES Hunters Paradise! In south central 
Eastland County with cabin. Rough brush land 
away from it all. Owner will finance. $850/acre. 
90 ACRES-Excellent deer hunting between Carbon 
and Gorman. Partially fenced, new stock tank. 
Three room cabin. Some minerals. $680/acre. 

286 ACRES-South of Cisco on paved hwy. Coastal 
and love grass. 3 new water wells. Good fences. 
$450/ac. 

160 ACRES-Northwest of Eastland. 2 good tanks. 
Good grazing land completely fenced. City water. 
Some coastal, mostly pastureland. $525/ac. 

5.81 ACRES-North of Eastland. Creek bottom land. 
Lots of grass with beautiful pecan trees. 2 bedroom 
mobile home. City water. $26,500. 

We want to 
SELL your listing 

ti 

LOAN PRODUCTION & REAL ESTATE 4,r6ers can be made by calling 
629-2190 

FREE DELIVERY 
Owner & Operator Jayne Jong 

Coll 629-1121 
Over 5 years 
service in this 

area. 
• -"mi.-- • 	• 	4 	 S.- • 

9.2 ACRES-Mobile home on 9 acres with 42 
beautiful, producing pecan trees. Two water wells 
and city water-close to Carbon. Additional mobile 
home site. 3 bdrm., 11/2  bath. Many good features. 
$38,000. 

COMMERCIAL 
SMALL OFFICE BLDG.-Eastland. Clean, neat, lots 
of parking. Central heat/air. 704 sq. feet. $28,000. 

COMMERCIAL BRICK 2 STORY BUILDING 2'2 
blocks from the courthouse square. Sturdy con-
struction but needs remodeling. First floor has 2 
large rooms with approx. 2,500 sq. ft. Second floor 
would make nice 2 bedroom, 1 bath apartment or of-
fice with approx. 1,000 sq. ft. ALSO: 2 bedroom, 1 
bath frame house. New paint and carpet inside. All 
on 4 adjoining lots for $40,000.00. Possible owner 
finance. 

LARGE OLDER frame hour on over sized lot. 7 
rooms and full attic. I 	a pace inside. Needs 

e. 
remodeling. Woulrl 	 for airplane or 
other. $30,000. Gr, etaercial location!!! Loca-
tion on Hwy. 80 in anger. 

THRIVING BUSINESS-Local business that grossed 
$740.000 in 1979. Excellent cash flow and terrific 
location. Terms negotiable. 

SEVERAL MOTELS-Listed in various parts of the 
state. All excellent investments. Call for location 
and details. 
30 ACRES-Interstate 20 frontage near Cisco. 
$50,000. 

BUILDING LOCATED IN CISCO- Good 

Downtown Location for any type business. 

5,000 sq. feet. Call for details 560,000 

Kincaid Real Estate 
Robert M. Kincaid, Broker 

Milta Kincaid (817) 629-8757 

RESIDENTIAL 
COME LOOK AT THIS ONE! This house has 2 
bdrms., 1 bath, big fenced yard with pretty trees 
and covered back porch. Will make someone a very 
comfortable home. Owner will finance. Priced 
lower for cash. $35,000. 

DOUBLE WIDE MOBILE HOME Only three mon-
ths old. Is fully furnished and has a fireplace, too. 
Has 3 bedrooms - 2 baths. Washer and dryer includ-
ed. $32,000. 

COZY & CUTE-2 !Arm 	v paint and carpet. Small 
yard, carport r aukt -eet. Nice for single or 
starter home. $1‘. 

AFFORDABLE LIVING-Start with this small home 
2 or :3 bdrms., 1 bath, $12,500. Owner will finance. 

LARGE OLDER frame 	e on over sized lot. 7 
rooms and full at 	space inside. Needs 
remodeling. Wm. WI! trade for airplane or 
other. $30,000. 
CLEAN & NEAT - 2 bdrm. -1 bath house with fenced 
backyard and attached 1 car garage. Nice yard and 
neighborhood $21,000. 

BUY - DON'T RENT! 1 bedroom, 1 bath house with 
new carpet and garage. Nice yard-nice 
neighborhood affordably priced for first home. 
$17,500. 

LAKE PROPERTY 
LAKE LOTS-We also have many lots available 
some with excellent water frontage. The fishing is 
good and the price is right. LL-01. 

LAKE LEON-2 bedroom, 11/2  bath on west end of 
lake. Fireplace, attached carport, storage bldg. 
Close to country club. Excellent condition. $35,000. 

HOMES & ACREAGE 
WANT TO LIVE IN THE COUNTRY? Try this 4 
bedroom, 21/2  bath house on 2 acres of land. Has 
vaulted ceiling, ceiling fans, and very nice redwood 
deck. Lots of room. Call us to look. You'll like it. 
Priced at $58,000. 

CONOV genkeP 



VACATION 
SPECIALS 

82 LTD CROWN VICTORIA 82 EXP SPORTS CAR 
4 Dr - Loaded - 	Power - Air - Reclining Seats 
two of these $1500 Discount Great MPG Only $8199 

82 FUTURA 4 DOOR 	82 "BOSS" MUSTANG 
White - blue interior - 	Leather Interior (Red) 
Power - Air - Automatic $7875 	It's tough - $10,800 

82 STATION WAGON 	 82 LTD 4 DOOR 
Granada - Two Way Liftgate 	Power - Air - Stereo 
Cruise - Power - Air $1029 Discount 	Blue & White - 

$ 1 0 , 4 5 9 

82 ESCORT 4 DOOR 	NEW 81 ESCORT "SS" 
Blue - Driver's Ed Car - Rebate Loaded Only $6789 

Power - Air $873 Discount 

SUPER WAGON - XLT 	82 CUSTOM VAN 
Captains Chairs 	 For the Family on 
Beautiful & Fully Equipped $14,246 	the go -$15,680 	( 

FORD 

JOHNSTON TRUCK 
& SUPPLY INC. 

Box 638 	 817-725-6181 

CROSS PLAINS, TEXAS 76443 

1.111 Softperm 
About 100 To Select From 

Gospel Tapes -------- $2" 
Scotch Brand Household 

69' and up 
3 M Grill & Garage 

Scrubber 	 $1" 
House & Garden, 12 Ounce Size 

D-Con Bug Killer --- '225  
Sportsmate 11, 2 Oz. Cream Or 5 O. Spray, Choice 

insect Repellent 	- 
With Charcoal 

Barbecue Grills --- 

	 S249 

oFge Assortment 

Tapes 	 

FIRST BAPTIST 
CHURCH 

God says, "My grace 
is sufficient for thee." 
(2 Cor. 5:9) 

My dictionary tells 
me that sufficient 
means: as much as is 
needed, equal to what 
is required, enough. 

C.H. Spurgeon il-
lustrates how God's 

• people look at God's all 
sufficient grace. 

Suppose some little 
fish, being very thirs-
ty, became troubled 
about drinking the 
river dry. The river 
would only reply, 
"Drink away, little 
fish, my stream is suf-
ficient for thee." 

Suppose a little 
mouse in the granaries 
of Egypt, after the 
seven years plenty, 
feared it might die of 
famine. Joseph might 
say, "Cheer up, little 
mouse, my granaries 
are suficient for thee." 

Suppose someone 
might say, "I fear I 
shall exhaust all the 
oxygen in the at-
mosphere." But the 
earth might say, 
"Breath away, 0 man,  

and fill thy lungs, my 
atmosphere is suffi-
cient for thee." 

Paul declares what 
God said to him, "My 
grace is sufficient for 
thee." Here are some 
promises of God's All 
sufficient grace: 

I can do all things 
through Christ who 
empowers me. 

I can be cleansed 
from all my sin. 

God promised to sup-
ply all my needs accor-
ding to the riches of 
Christ. 

In all things we are 
more than conquerors 
through Christ. 

God comforts us in 
all our tribulations. 

Paul speaks of the 
God who is able to 
make all grace abound 
unto us, His people. 
God loves His people 
and is ready to pour 
out every blessing we 
need to be at our best 
and to bring glory to 
His name. If faith 
claim God's promises. 
R.D. Williams, Pastor 

TEXANS 
DAN RATHER 
BILL MOYERS 

5:30 NEWS 

- SKTAB TV 
YOUR NEWS STATION 

\-: 
Weve Got You Covered 

Hate those "love 
handles," those ugly 
rolls of fat that make 
your swimsuit look like 
the 	Pillsbury 
Doughboy lives there? 

It's enough to make 
you jump into a fad 
diet and starve until 
the rolls drop off. The 
advice from Robert L. 
Kaman, Ph.D., of 
Texas College of 
Osteopathic Medicine: 
Watch it. 

"Effective and safe 
weight loss is a matter 
of simple arithmetic," 
the associate director 
of the medical school's 
Institute for Human 
Fitness said. "You 
have to born more 
calories than you take 
in. And that gives you a 
choice: eat less or be 

DARK TANS 
Don't fall for the 

Madison Avenue pitch 
that deep, dark tans 
make people young, 
healthy and vigorous. 
Not so, says a Texas 
College of Osteopathic 
Medicine 	der- 
matologist. 

"We live in a sun 
worshiping society, 
where deeply tanned 
people are admired 
and regarded as 
healthy," said Stephen 
Kessler, D.O. "In 
reality, deep tans 
wrinkly and age the 
skin before its time  

more active or both. 
With few exceptions, 
gradual weight loss is 
the ONLY kind that 
stays with you." 

How many calories 
do you need? Dr. 
Kaman gives a for-
mula. To maintain cur-
rent weight, multiply 
your weight by 11.43. 
Then multiply the 
answer by 1.3 if you get 
no exercise, by 1.4 for 
moderate exercise and 
by 1.5 for vigorous ex-
ercise. To lose weight, 
take in fewer calories 
than your final answer. 

But don't forget 
nutrition. "You still 
need a diet of three 
meals well balanced in 
the four major food 
groups," he said. 

and present the threat 
of skin cancer." 

And, of course, sun 
can burn. Dr. Kessler's 
advice is to wear a 
sunscreen lotion (the 
best available is mark-
ed SPF 15) if the skin 
hasn't been exposed to 
sun for a while. Con-
tinue to wear the 
sunscreen over a 
period of weeks until 
the skin tans. Then the 
tan will be a protection 
from normal summer 
sun exposure. 

The TCOM faculty 
member urged the use 
of common sense when 

HELMET RESEARCH 
Do woodpeckers and 

motorcyclists have anything 
in common? Scientists think 
they might—if the motor• 
cyclists are wearing helmets. 
Researchers are studying 
how a woodpecker's skull 
construction keeps its head 
from being injured when it 
bores into a tree. The 
findings they come up with 
may mean better designed 
and more protective helmets 
for motorcyclists. 

Even without this added 
research the Motorcycle 
Safety Foundation says the 
most important piece of 
protective gear any motor-
cyclist can use is a helmet. 
The woodpecker wears a 
built-in helmet—riders must 
fasten theirs on. And, they 
must wear their helmets 
every time they take a 
ride—no matter how short 
the trip. Woodpeckers don't 
have to think about their 
protective gear. Motor-
cyclists have to make a 
conscious decision to wear 
their helmets whenever they 
ride, 

out in the sun. People 
who don't tan well 
should avoid mid-day 
sun (10 a.m.-2 p.m.), 
when the ultraviolet 
radiation is the 
highest. "If you must 
be out then, wear a 
sunscreen and clothing 
and hats to cover the 
skin." And don't be 
fooled by a cloudy day, 
Dr. Kessler added. The 
skin-burning 
ultraviolet rays come 
through the cloud 
cover. 

A sunburn can be 
severe enought to re-
quire medical atten-
tion. "If the burn does 
not respond to home 
care," he said, 
"consult a physician."  

SIPE SPRINGS 
A number from here 

attended 	Sue 
(McKeehan) Vanetta's 
funeral services at 
DeLeon and burial at 
Garder of Memory at 
Comanche Sunday 
afternoon. We extend 
our sympathy to her 
family. 

Mr. & Mrs. T. A. 
Weaver 	visited 
relatives in Comanche 
Nursing Home Sunday 

Ada Prentice 

Unit Meet 
in May 

Ada Prentice Unit, 
United Methodist 
Women met Monday at 
2:00 in May Methodist 
Church. 

Betty Wilson called 
the meeting to order 
and Lois Holt introduc-
ed the lesson, Singing 
the Lord's Song. 
Members took part in 
the lesson, then held an 
interesting discussion 
afterward. 

Members present 
were Mary Michael, 
Alice Gee, Lois Holt, 
Johnnie Madison, 
Grace Glenn, Betty 
Wilson and Opal Flem-
ing. 

The meeting closed 
with members joining 
hands and singing 
"Lord Jesus Come Into 
My Heart." 

Refreshments of tea 
and cookies were serv-
ed by Lois Holt and 
Betty Wilson.  

afternoon and Mae 
Leonard and Edna 
Jones of Rising Star 
visited with Mrs. 
Dewey Lewis. 

Mr. & Mrs. T.A. 
Weaver attended the 
Cagles Reunion at 
Lake Eanes Saturday 
and reported an en-
joyable occasion. 

Mr. & Mrs. Toby 
Yeager and girls 
visited her parents, the 
G.T. Whittles, Sunday. 

Visitors at the N.L. 
Leonards have been 
Joe Leonard of 
Midland, Mr. & Mrs. 
Mike Stokes of Shef-
field and Mr. Zayle 
Leonard of Ft. Worth. 

Several visited Mrs. 
Thelma Price in 
DeLeon hospital. We 
hope for her a speedy 
recovery. 

First Baptist Church 
Drop Love Handles, 

Fitness Expert Says 

Thursday, 

June 24, 1982 

r  

1 Sipe Springs News I 

Dark Tan--It Can 
Age You Fast 

This eek's Doorbus ers! 
In Date 

SX10 Polaroid Hm . $599 

Flip Flash --- 	_ S239 

$199 

s ..eapure, For Faucet 

Wafer Filter 
	

1995  
un Screen Lotion, Reg. $4.35 

Pre-Sun 8 or 1 
Baseball Team, 40 Count 

Curad Bandages si 00 

Toaster - Broiler 	 
Buy Bravura Musk 

After Shave, 2 oz. $25° 
Get $2.25 Matching Stick Deodorant FREE 

TRUCK LOAD`GROCERY SALE! 
GOLD COW 	 13 FL. OZ. 	POST TOASTIES 

Evaporated Milk, __..__ 45t 	Corn Flake, each 	_ 89c 

TIDE, re g. size 20. 	85c 
GIANT SIZE 	 POST 

Tide, 49 oz. size 	$1.9'," 	Sugar Crisp, 18 ozs. 	$1.15 

Generic Detergent lwavg dung 42 oz. $1.10 
FAMILY SIZE 	 FOR COOKING 

Tide, 10 ibs., 11 ozs, $7.39 	Crisco Oil, 2P 
GE, - _ $1.89 

COFFEEMATE,,,,s6 oz. . 85c 
SCOTT FAMILY 

Tissue, 6 roll pack __ 51.44 	Coffee, reg., 2 lbs. _ $4.99 
POST 40% 	 BEST FOODS 

Bran Flakes. each ._ 51.25 	Mayonnaise, each __ _ 89c 
Assorted Sizes of Pampers viscounted 

We have hundreds of cases of grocery items, and will 
have as much as possible on the sidewalk and in the 

Try 

truck Thursday, Friday, Saturday 

The 
v.b 

50 Ft., 1/2  Inch 

Garden Hose ------ 	$239  

! rex Acuvthe ------ $695  
Acupuncture Withowt The Needle. Relaxes !elision 

And Allegedly Treats Many Common Ailments. 

Cross P1 ins Discount 
177 MAIN STREET 

p 

"WHERE EVERY DAY IS BARGAIN DAY" 	 TELEPHONE 725-6113 
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County Oil and Gas Report 

IC 
SERVICE PIPE do SUPPLY CO. 

New-Oil & Gas Well Equipment-Used 

Subsurface Pump Sales & Service H-F 

P.O. Box S87 Eastland, Texas 76448 

38068011 	Eastland 	MIQOPC 
(817)567-5586 (817)629'85n(214)984.8526 

EXPLORATION SERVICES, INC 
li ,,ib,,nton It ell bekyllIA  

( rfibiKhil Seri ice, 

MIKE DAWSON 
DISIRICI OPERATIONS MGR 

CENTRAk TEXAS DISTRICT 

P C) 130, taw 
ANfi l(fA', '6448 

Home 817-442.1227 

Office 817-629-8203 

81 7-629-8549 

Mobil 817-629-8162 Untl 9489 of 

wuwaoueoMitIlaill1WIWITESUMETIURaMT61HUNINIMMeimoti 050111411XiMik 

PHILLIPS DRILLING wt  
so 

I For all your drilling needs up to 3,000 ft. 

Call day or night. competitive prices and 

dependable workmanship m 
: 
e 	Vernon Phillips Cross Plains 

k1  _ 1111111600110200064a2010001006213611505206001060600110006080040et  

Snow 
Oil Plaza 

Pipe & Supply 

Drilling Corp. 

Well Service 

Petroleum 
Land Leasing 

Terry Patty 
TC 

Oft (817) 629-8521 

Linda Nelson 
Res. (817) 629-8123 

ACE WELL SERVICE INC. 
-Dale Jones- 

Completions - Swabbing 

Roustabout Crews - 

Rods .4 Tubing 

Workovers - 

Fully Insured For Customers Protection 

Rodio Equipped 

200 S. Newton 

Call Day Or Night /  

1.59:$35 _ (1 

H.D. Hosh 
	

Randy Hash 

915-7622443 
	

915.762.3062 

3 H Drilling Co. 
Rt. 1 Box 60, Albany, Tx. 76430 

Rotary Drilling to 2500 feet. 

Would consider 

H.D. Hosh 
	

interest in well. 	 Randy Hash 

915-762-2443 
	

H.D. Hash Dozier 915-762-3062  

Rt. 1 Box 60 Albany, Tx. 76430 
	

TC 

•••••••••=•••••••••••SemilaesSaime..•SeirecimoSea 

xERxEs I  1,110,041/ VOW • STONACil 'MILS 
C111001ir favgan. • 
1.4• 1.0001111 tOtOMAINT • 

- SUBS I DIAR Y OF PROFORM IhC 

Fiberglass Oilfield Tanks and 
Gunbarrel Seperators 

1400 W Overland Trail 

Abilene. Texas 79601 
1-800-592.4459 
915.673-8238 	 TC 

WATS 1-800.592-4459 
8us. 915-673-8238 
Res 915.695-4623 

1• 

here now!!! 

OTIS DRILLING INC. 
303 S. Madera 629-2040 

Gene Clift 
\ ice-President 	 15 Years Experience 

1  cti„ 61 0  tVE1  

Quality Rigs 

Reliubie Experienced Hands 

an 80 and 45 acre lease in the 
H&TC Survey. Well's 
designation are the Nos. 1,2, 
and 3 Notgrass and Nos. 1,2, 
pr...1 3 Notgrass -A". They-
are in the Madewell Field. 

The No. 1 Claude Hearn 
was finaled by Southeastern 
Resources Corp. of Rising 
Star. 

It is a developmental well 
in the JMJ Field, eight miles 
northeast of Cisco. Drillsite 
is in a 160-acre lease in 
Eastland County's H&TCRR 

Survey. 
Daily potential of 20 bar-

rels of oil and 25,000 CF cas-
inghead on full choke was 
posted with the Railroad 
Commission. 	Tubing 
pressure was 50 PSI. The 
well went to a 3,968-ft. bot-
tom, and production will be 
from perforations 3,462 to 
3,468 feet into the wellbore. 

Thursday, June 24, 1982 
miles south of Romney. With 
projected total depth of 1,500 
feet, the wells are in a 
40-acre lease in Eastland 
County's Antonio Miller 
Survey. The operator is 
Nimrod Operating Com-
pany'. 

Nimrod Operating Com-
pany has filed for permit to 
drill the Nos. 3,4,5,6,7, and 8 
Kathryn Elliott, all 2,000-ft. 
developmental wells two 
miles southwest of Romney. 
Locations are in a 25-acre 
lease in Eastland County's 
I-18:TC Survey. The Elliott 
wells are in the Madewell 
and Eastland County 
Regular Field. 

R.D. Caraway of Cisco has 
revealed plans to drill three 
1,750-ft. developmental wells 
in the Madewell Field. The 
operator has 40 acres leased, 
with drillsite in Eastland 
County's H&TC Survey and 
has designated the ventures 
as the Nos. 2,3, and 4 Texfelt 
"A". Drillsites are ten miles 
southwest of Cisco. 

At a location three miles 
south of Romney. B&L 
Operating of Hamilton has 
finaled a new oil producer in 
Eastland County. 

The wildcat well is 
designated as the No. 1 
Midkiff, pumping oil at the 
rate of 90 barrels per day. 
The well also showed poten-
tial for 20,000 cubic feet of 
casinghead gas per day. 

Delta Oil & Gas Company 
of Breckenridge has filed 
first production figures on a 
new gas well in the Caddo 
Field. The No. 1 Remington 
Heirs showed potential to 
make 598,000 CF of gas per 
day on a 2-inch choke. Ab-
solute open flow was 
estimated at 1,200,000 CFPD. 

The operator has 160 acres 
leased, with drillsite in 
Stephens County's T&PRR 
Survey, one mile east of Cad-
do. 

The well will produce from 
an interval 3,904 to 3,914 feet 
into the well bore. Total drill-
ing depth was 4,063 feet. 

At a location 11 miles south 
of Breckenridge, Ray Herr-
ing of Graham has finaled a 
new oil producer in the 
Stephens County Regular 
Field. 

The well is designated as 
the No. C-3 Scarlett C, pump-
ing oil at the rate of 14 bar-
rels per day. The well also 
showed potential for 20,000 
cubic feet of casinghead gas 
per day. 

Location is in a 358-acre 
lease in the T&PRR Survey. 
Bottomed at 3,925 feet, the 
well will produce from per-
forations 3,624 to 3,632 feet 
into the hole. 

A 4,100-ft. developmental 
well is planned by McCloy-
mond Brothers Inc. of 
Breckenridge at a drillsite 14 
miles 	southeast 	of 
Breckenridge, Stephens 
County. The location is in a 
131-acre lease in the T&PRR 
Survey. Well's designation is 
the No. 1 Satterwhite Heirs. 
It is in the Stephens County 
Regular Field. 

Delta Oil & Gas Company 
of Breckenridge has filed for 
permit to drill the No. 1 Don-
nell Estate "1211", a 5,100-ft. 
developmental well four 
miles southwest of 
Eliasville. Location is in a 
280-acre lease in the TE&L 

Survey, Stephens County. 
The Donnell Estate well is in 
the Stephens County Regular 
Field. 

At a location six miles 
west of Strawn, Delta Oil & 
Gas Company has finaled a 
new gas producer in 
Stephens County Regular 
Field. 

The well is designated as 
the No. 4 U Shalor Copeland, 
producing gas at the rate of 
360,000 CF per day on a 
2-inch choke. Absolute open 
flow was estimated at 400,000 
CFPD. 

Location is in a 308-acre 
lease in the James H. Price 
Survey. Bottomed at 3,535 
feet, the well will produce 
from perforations 3,337 to 
3,342 feet into the hole. 

Petroleum Corp. of Texas, 
Breckenridge, has revealed 
plans to drill a 3,370-ft. 
wildcat in the Tullos Field. 
The operator has 320 acres 
leased, with drillsite in 
Stephens County' SPRR 
County Survey and has 
designated the venture as 
the No. I M.O. Kennedy. 
Drillsite is six miles north of 
Caddo. 

A 4,500-ft. developmental 
well is planned by Rominger 
& Pitzer Operating of 
Breckenridge at a drillsite 15 
miles 	northwest 	of 
Breckenridge, Stephens 
County. The location is in a 
160-acre lease in the TPRR 
Survey. Well's designation is 
• he No. 3 R.W. Tipton. It is in 
the Tipton Field. 

See M.H. Perry for 
GROUP INSURANCE 

629-1566 or 629-1095 
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Nimrod Operating Com-
pany of Cisco has filed for 
permits to drill the Nos. 
2,3,4,5 and 6 Maxwell, all 
2,000-ft. wildcat wells 1.4 
miles southwest of Romney. 
Locations are in an 80-acre 
lease in Eastland County's 
H&TC Survey. 

Nimrod Operating Com-
pany has also staked loca-
tions for the Nos. 3,4, and 5 
J.N. Broyles, developmental 
wells to be located one half 
mile north of Nimrod. With 
projected total depth of 
2,000-ft., the wells are in a 35 
acre lease in Eastland Coun-
ty's Madewell Field, H&TC 
Survey. 

Six 2,000-ft. developmental 
wells are planned by Yellow 
Mound Oil Company of Cisco 
at a drillsite ten miles 
southwest of Cisco, Eastland 
County. The locations are in 

Office Space 	en 
Newly remodeled offices at 

207 Lamar, up to 725 sq. ft.. 

(5 offices) available. Start 

at %125 month. Pho. 

629-8901 

A Cisco-based operator 
has staked location for the 
Nos. 1 and 2 Donham, both 
wildcats to be located three 

Location is in a 36-acre 
lease in the Antonio Miller 
Survey. Bottomed at 1,174 
feet, the well will produce 
from perforations 1,117 to 
1,121 feet into the hole. 

3-B Oil Company of Lov-
ington, N.M. has filed first 
production figures on a new 
oil well in the Hawk Eye 
Field. The No. 9 Tarver 
showed potential to make 60 
barrels of oil and 15,000 CF 
casinghead gas per day. 

The operator has 80 acres 
leased, with drillsite in 
Eastland County's H&TC 
Survey, one mile west of 
Romney. 

The well will produce from 
an interval 1,106 to 1,108 feet 
into the wellbore, Total drill-
ing depth was 1,188 feet. 

A 2,000-ft. wildcat is plann-
ed by B&L Operating Com-
pany at a drillsite two and 
one-half miles southwest of 
Romney, Eastland County. 
The location is in a 20-acre 
lease in the H&TC Survey. 
Well's designation is the No. 
2 Isenbach. 

The No. 18 Robert Jackson 
was finaled by Jackson Oil 
Company of Ranger. 

It is a developmental well 
in the Jackson Field, eight 
miles south of Caddo. 
Drillsite is in a 160-acre lease 
in Stephens County's TPRR 
County Survey. 

Daily potential of 20 bar-
rels was posted with the 
Railroad Commission. The 
well went to a 1,814-ft. bot-
tom, and production will be 
from perforations 1,706 to 
1,798 feet into the wellbore. 

A 	Granbury-based 
operator has staked location 
for the No. 1 Crudgington, a 
wildcat to be located 14 miles 
south-southeast 	of 
Breckenridge. With pro-
jected total depth of 4,500-ft., 
the well is in a 322-acre lease 
in Stephens County's TPRR 
Survey. The operator is Bob 
I. Miller. 

Wilbrook Exploration Inc. 
of Stephenville has filed for 
permit to drill the No. 2 P. 
Nall, a 3,750 ft. developmen-
tal well seven miles west of 
Strawn. Location is in 
Stephens 	County's 
Guadalupe College Survey. 
The Nall well is in the 
Stephens County Regular 
Field. 

Shane Oil Corp. of Temple 
has revealed plans to drill 

three 1,800-ft. wildcats. The 
operator has 925 acres leas-
ed, with drillsites in 
Stephens County's T&PRR 
Survey and has designated 
the ventures as the Nos. 1B, 
1C, and 1D cook Heirs. 
Drillsites are three miles 
south of Caddo. 

At a location five miles 
southwest of Santo, Kadane 
Oil Company of Wichita 
Falls has finaled a new gas 
producer in Palo Pinto Coun-
ty's Bob Richards Ranch 
Field. 

The well is designated as 
the No. 1 Blackmon, produc-
ing gas at the rate of 976,000 
CF per day on a 1-inch 
choke. Absolute open flow 
was estimated at 1,750,000 
CFPD. 

Location is in a 564-acre 
lease in the Noah Dickerson 
Survey. Bottomed at 3,825 
feet, the well will produce 
from perforations 3,234 to 
3,244 feet into the hole. 

Ridge Oil Company of 
Breckenridge has filed first 
production figures on a new 
gas well in the H&R Field. 
The No. 1 Vaughn showed 
potential to make 650,000 cf 
of gas per day on a 16/64 
choke. Absolute open flow 
estimated at 2,000,000 CFPD. 

The operator has 320 acres 
leased, with drillsite in Palo 
Pinto County's T&PRR 
Survey, eight miles south of 
Mineral Wells. 

The well will produce from 
an interval 4,199 to 4,203 feet 
into the wellbore. Total drill-
ing depth was 9,600 feet. 

• 
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ROTARY DRILLING TO 2500 FT. 

-AGARITA DRILLING, INC. 
P.O. Box 2136 - Wichita Falls, Texas 76307 

BEN D. CROWELL . 

Res. 1-817-442.4726 

Mobile 1-817-629-8162 

Unit No. 9600 

- 

BEN L. CROWELL 

Phone 1-817-779-2232 
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Eastland National Bank 
salutes the oil industry. 

We are eager to help in your growth and welcome 
the opportunity to serve you. You've got a friend - 

in Eastland. 

EASTLAND NATIONAL BANK 
201 East Main Street 	817/629-8551 

	
Me-mber FDIC 

T-C 
	

Equal Opportunity Employer M-F-H 

 

      

Oil Is Where You Find It... 

	so sayeth the oilmen. So is love, happiness, success and all of the ,  
other elements that make up our lives. Where do you go to find title in-
formation? Not on the street corner or the barber shop or any other 
place except in an abstract office. Yes, we have it, compiled, indexed 
and assembled daily, from the very beginning down to the present 
time, plus years of experience and training. Visit us soon and let us 
have an opportunity to serve you. 

Eastland County Abstract Company 
Abstracts and Title Insurance 

Pat and Annelle Miller 	 629-1077 

CARROLL ELECTRIC SERVICE CO 
HWY. 69 	 EASTLAND, TEX 

OILFIELD ELECTRICAL MAINTENANCE AND CONSTRUCTIO 

RADIO DISPATCHED 

OFFICE: 817/629-2842 

or 629.2311 

NIGHT: 629-1320 3/4. 

24 HR CALL 

F 

F 
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Oil & Gas Leases Wanted 
HOLE DIGGERS 

BUCKET TRUCKS 
TRENCHERS Wells Drilled Now 	Call or write 

0041 	
Wesview Oil Co 

8538 Cedel No. 5 
Houston, Tx. 77055 

(713)486-2178  

G.W. Rubel & Son P-41tfc  
Construction 

Concrete Pump Jack Pads 

442-4647 or 442-4212 Cisco T 

4 

PETROLEUM 
LAND LEASING 

'Don't Waste AnotherDay" 

Terry Patty 	817-629-1709 

Located In Snow Oil Plaza _ 
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11= VitablM Reg. $1" Save 50` 

Breck 9 oz. 

Family 48 oz. 

Dawn 
WlitkE YUt, ALWA1, 6,“ THE IASI FOR LE) 

I BsoN s 
33 oz. 

9 Downy 

$ 09 

Crest 6.4 oz. 

Toothpaste 
Reg. SP9  Save 40' 

$1 29  

Hairspray 

$ 1 19  Reg. $2" 

Save 50' 
a e DISCOUNT CENTER 

Gibson's Sale Days 
Wed, Thur, Fri, Sat June 23rd thru 26th Lipton Instant 

Tea 
3 oz. 

$1 89  
Reg. '2" Save 80' 

Duncan Hines .instant 

100% 4' 
tea s 

1%0 

[ ri l  

WV"' 9 oz. 
tore Hours: Hours: 9 A.M.--7 P.M. Monday Thru Saturday 

6 	-1747 	Eastland, Texas 	Lemon Aero 

Old En lish 

Brownie Mix Duncan Hines 

'1  Blueberry 

Muffin 
Mix 

$ 1 39  g Comet 	21 oz. 

2 cans 	97C 
Reg. $127  Save 54' 

Auto Solid 7 oz. 

Sani-Flush 

Reg. $1" 

Save 60` 

• . 

iomet $ 1 " 
Reg. $2" 
Save $100  

Liquid 

2 Liter 
Clairol 8 oz. Aero 

Final Net 

$1 " 
Reg. $2" Save $100  

Reg. 	$3" Save $1' 

Vaseline Intensive Care 
fi
nex
n41  Drano Saiil-

Rush.  Lotion :V.  

Z. 

Vaseline 
'T24  

15 oz. 

2 for $r° $239  
Reg. 0189  Save 70` 

Bronze Gillette 

Right 
Guard 

$119  

Easy-off 
Lysol Spray 

Oven Cleaner 

IF Reg. '2" 
Save 80` 	 6 oz. 

Disinfectant 
$1 49 :111111 

Reg. $1" Save 70' 

GE No. M55 

W/Dough Hooks 
Era 

$1 59  

Win 
btaiNrcc,,  

8PreAr 

16 oz. Lemon 	$ 1 07  Z.; Stand Mixer RIGHT 
GUARD Dove and Seashell 

Air Freshner ovr, 
32 oz. 

S 99C Save Reg. $1" FAST. 
EASY 50` Reg. $2" Save 80` Reg. ssr Save $20" 3 oz. 

Rival No. 840 

Ice Crusher 

$1 399z 
eg. $19" ...oft 

Save $600  

West bend Automatic 
Drip 

Coffeemaker 
X Deluxe 

Bar-B-Q Set 
." 

(Stainless Steel) 

VlikNo. 7249 

Reg. $1349  

No. 84114 $949 Save $4" 

11" Electric 	I 	Rival No. 4018 
West Bend No. 72119 Corn Popper 	 Convection Oven 

Hamilton Beach 	 Electric Skillet 

Butter Up Reg. '29" Save $800 
4 qt. West Bend 

Slow Cooker No. 500 Reg. $28" 

0 
Save $800  
No. 5977 

3"- $21" $159" 
Reg. $18"  

4  Reg. $29" Reg. $199" 

Save $8® Save $40" 

 	'1 99  c 
• 

!,,,,.;„7, • 

4 . Save $5" 

Windmere Rival 	No. 3350 I 

	

Rival Electric 	 Crock Pot 
Can Opener 1111C=1 W/Removable Server - 

	

$1 099  
	 24 

 	Reg. '34" 
Reg. $14" Save $4" 

Save sir 

Ladies Gaberdine 

Pants 
No. 781 5 qt. Ladies 

The Boss Turbo 1200 

Hair Dryer 

$999 
Picture Similar 

Short Sleeve 
—7 

Size 8-18 
No. 4552 

Blouse 
Reg. $13" 
Save $400  
No. BT12 

No. 30-40 

Reg. $9" 
Save $3' 

$699  99 Reg. $9" Save $3' 

Ladies Short Sleeve 

Smock Tops 
No. 390 

$469  
Reg. '6" Save '2" 

Boys Short Sleeve Knit 

Shirt 

$399 
Reg. $649  Save $2" 

Boys Terry 

Tank Tops 
Reg. $3" 

Save $1" 

Boys Nylon 

Shorts 
No. 432806 

$1 " 
No. 8313 

Reg. $2" Save $100 

Reg. $5" Save $r 

$2" No. 462-900 

Mens Short Sleeve Knit Reg. $20" Save $7' 
Wrangler 

Mens Long 
Sleeve 

Western 

Gibson's 

Reserves 

The Right T 

Limit 

Quantities 

Of Sale Items 

WORK BOOT 
Mens Slip 

On Steel Toe 

if No.1501 

Mens Short Sleeve 

Shirts Ladies Short 

Sleeve Knit 
Shirt 

No. 7211 

$833 
Reg. $13' Save $500  

$549 
No. 662-855 

Reg. $8" Save $350  

Blouse Shirt Reg. '59" 

Save $1500  
No. 265 

$99 
	

No. 9272 13  $399 No. 9234 Wrangler 
Mens Short Sleeve 

14.,\ Western 
77 

I Shirt 
Reg. $19" 

99 
- 	Picture Similar Mens Dress 

Boot 
Tonka 

Power 
Punchers 

$269 
$3999  Save 0700  5' Hard 	 

Plastic Pools $799 
Reg. $11" Save 0400  

Uneeda 

Cradle Baby 
Reg. '6" Save $130  

Lite Brite 

No. 28-2560 
Reg. '54" Save $15% 

Ladies Grey/Blue 

ogger 
W447-85 

Reg. $3" Save $100  
owl -,— 

4.4.turritt"'74 5T1  

3 Ring • .1 
1.0IF.-.EIN Pool By Hasbro R g. $2 

Picture Similar 	76"X32"X6' 1410  — -1;10 

crex, 	

Gandy's 1/2  gal. 

Ice Cream 
$ 49 

74" Diameter 

$ 99 Air Mattress 
$ 	29 	Reg. $12" 

Save $4" 

$579 

Reg. '8" Save $3' 

leg. $4" Save $1' 

$ 29 Spirotot 
By Kenna 

Reg. $14" 
Save $500  
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WEST TEXAS UTILMES COMPANY 
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States May Keep Part of 

Collections for Food Stamp 

202 Overpayments 
States will now be able 
to keep 25 percent of 
the money they 
recover from people INT. 20 E. NORTH SIDE 

629-8568 EASTLAND 

442.1880 Cisco 

keep about $1 million 
this fiscal year 
13( 	e of their efforts 
to collect over- 
pa ments 	made 
because of these 
mistakes, which are 
termed "non-fraud 
recipient errors." 

Since January 1980, 
states have had a 
similar financial in-
centive to recover 
money overissued to 
food stamp clients who 
committed fraud 
against the program. 
States already are 
keeping 50 percent of 
the money they 
recover form food 
stamp recipients who 
have recieved food 
stamps fraudulently 

Home plus rental! We have 3 mobile homes 
on 7 lots in Cisco. HookupTfor two more. Pric-
ed to sell at $23,000. $375 monthly income now. 

who've received too 
many food stamps, 
Assistant Secretary of 
Agriculture Mary C. 
Jarratt said today. 

"This is designed to 
encourage states to 
recover money that's 
been 	overissued 
because of mistakes 
recipients made when 
filing 	for 	food 
stamps,"Jarratt said. 

It is estimated by the 
Department that this 
change, which was 
authorized by the Om-
nius Reconciliation Act 
of 1981, allows states to 

Butter 

Authorized for 
Release 

DALLAS—According 
to Gene P. Dickey, 
Regional 	Ad- 
ministrator of USDA's 
Food and Nutrition 
Service, the 50 million 
pounds of butter 
authorized for release 
will be ready for initial 
shipment to states 
sometime in late July 
or August. Dickey ex-
plained that the butter 
is currently in 
69-pound blocks and 
will be reprocessed 
and repacked into 
1-pound blocks for 
distribution to the 
needy. 

At the same time, 
the states and 
distributing agencies 
will be busy arranging 
for frozen storage and 
transportation accor-
ding to Priscilla 
Schmitz, 	Food 
Distribution Director 
for the Southwest 
Region of the Food and 
Nutrition Service. 
"The butter can be 
kept for two weeks at 
32 to 40 degress 
(Fahrenheit). It can be 
safely stored for up to 
six months at 0 degrees 
(F)," said Schmitz. 

Distribution will 
follow the same 
guidelines as USDA's 
free cheese giveaway. 
A state can order as 
much as state officials 
estimate can be 
distributed to the 
needy. 

HOMES 
Good location! A 3 bedroom, 2 bath frame, 

brick trim home with approx. 1900 sq. feet. 
Carpeted, central heat and air, fenced yard, 
large storage building. $48,000. 

At Lake Leon, a lake house on a deeded lot. 
Covered boat dock, nice yard with fruit trees. 
All this for just $30,000 with an assumable 
loan of approx. $23,000. 

Thursday, June 24, 1982 
Minor work to be done on this 3 bedroom, 2 

bath home. Carpeted, built-in oven and range 
top. Back yard is fenced with a large storage 
building. $29,500. PICKUP 

CLEARANC In Oakhollow, a 103.99 X 105 foot lot. Good 
location. $55,000. 

A 2 bedroom, 1 bath older home located 
close to downtown. $14,500 with an assumable 
loan balance. 

81 SILVERADO 4 X 4 
One owner - 

Nice $8195 

82 F250 H.D. 
XL-400 V8 -4 speed 
Demo - $2,000 Discount 

A the 3 bedroom home with two large lots. 
Carpeted, paneled, fireplace, double garage , 
with storage. $47,500. 82 F350 DOOLEY 

XL -400 V8 - Auto 
Power - Air -$1050 Discount 

77 CHEV 4 X 4 
Short bed 

Auto - $2495 

79 RANCHERO GT 
One owner -$4795 

82 XLT SUPERCAB 
Capt. Chairs - 351 V8 
Loaded $1500 Discount 

82 F100 SHORT BED 
6 cyl, 3 speed $7142 

78 EXPLORER 
V8-Auto-$3795 

Under construction now in exclusive area! 
A 3 bedroom, 2 bath brick home, 1834 sq. feet 
plus garage. Carpeted, a fireplace in a 30 X 24 
den and dining area, snack bar and many 
other extras. $82,000. 

82 BRONCO XLT 
VS-Auto-Loaded 
Special Price $13,995 

80 COURIER 
LWB - Air 

5 speed $4795 

82 F250 3/4 TON 
351 V8 - 4 speed - Air 
Power - Spare Tire $8946 

76 F100 1/2 TON 
45,000 miles 

6 cyl, 3 speed $2450 

A large 2 bedroom, 1 bath home. Living 
room with fireplace, formal dining room, 
carpeted and paneled. $25,000. 

A 2 bedrot,m, 1 bath within walking distance 
to post office, hospital and doctors' offices. 
Priced to sell at $18,000. 

Box 638 	 817-725-6181 

CROSS PLAINS, TEXAS 76443 
SOLIO.„ 	  

J ®Frigidaire 

Ice-H-Water Ref rigerator-Freezer 

For ice and chilled water 
through the door. plus 25.6 
cu ft of convenient storage 
space. it's the Energy Saving 
Frigidaire Ice-N-Water 
Refrigerator-Freezer. 

CISCO HOMES 

k 

Want a new home? We have large lots 
available in exclusive area. City water, sewer 
and paved streets. This area is restricted to 
brick homes, only. Reasonably priced from 
$4500 to $4800. 

If you are single or just a couple, this 1 
bedroom, 1 bath home will be perfect. Just 
had a complete plumbing job, too. Only 
$15,000. 

An older 3 bedroom frame home on corner 
lot. Needs some work done on it. Terms can 
be arranged. $16,000. 

2,200 sq. feet in this 4 bedroom, (could be 5), 
13/4  bath brick home. Carpet, built-ins and a 
400 sq. foot master bedroom. Fenced back 
yard, large patio with barbeque grill. All on a 
corner lot. $75,000 

Located close to downtown, a large 3 
bedroom, 1 bath home that has been remodel-
ed. Priced to sell at $28,500. 

On corner lot, a 3 bedroom, 13/4  bath home. 
Carpeted, beautiful fireplace in den. This 
home has 2,000 sq. feet and priced at $55,000. 

171/2  acres near Gorman off Desdemona 
highway. Water well, natural gas available, 
1/2  minerals. $25,000. 

52 acres located north of Eastland on 
Wayland highway. All in cultivation, four 
tanks, 2 water wells, barns and pens, and 
good fences. $52,000. 

147 acres near Carbon with approx. 80 acres 
cleared. Fair to good fences, with road fron-
tage on three sides and some minerals. $500 
per acre with terms. 

25 acres south of Eastland near Lake Leon. 
Road frontage, new stoic tank, 20% down, 
owner financed. $30,000. 

500 acres north of Eastland on highway. 
Kline and native. An older 2 bedroom, 1 bath 
home with fireplace. Barn and other out-
buildings. $530 per acre. 

320 acres located between Carbon and Gor-
man. Some cultivation, but mostly wooded. 
Good fences and hunting, some minerals in-
cluded. $500 per acre. Owner financed at 9% 
interest. 

10 acres near Eastland. 120 frontage. $5000 
per acre. Terms can be arranged. 

Approx. 55 acres in Ranger. Ideal location 
for subdivision. Utilities available. $1500 per 
acre. 

A good place, this 85 acres between Carbon 
and Kokomo. 60 acres cultivation, the rest in 
pasture. Road frontage on two sides, 2 stock 
tanks, some minerals. $600 per acre. 

120 acres with a 3 bedroom home and out 
buildings. 80 acres has been in peanuts, the 
rest in coastal and kline. There are six irriga-
tion wells with pumps, storage tank for water 
and two extra long wheel moves. $125,000 with 
a 5% assumable loan. 

COMMERCIAL 
In Ranger, a large two story brick building 

with good sized fenced yard. Located near 
railroad tracks, with spur. Will sell or lease. 
$1000 a month or $85,000 total price. 

Located near downtown! A two story brick 
building, 4 lots and a house. All this for 
$40,000. Will consider splitting. 

A good investment! We have a quick stop 
grocery doing a good business. All fixtures, 
shelves, and stock are included. Also, a 
trailer park with spaces for 21 trailers. There 
are assumable notes with good interest. 
$105,000 for all. 

Ideal location for a business. A 4,400 sq. foot 
building on large, paved corner lot. Close in. 
$60,000. 

2 acres on 1-20 Olden Ramp East. Ideal loca- 
tion for a business. $20,000. 

Valuable 1-20 property! Approx. 4,600 sq. 
foot building, very versatile. Easy ac-
cessability. $87,500. 

In Cisco! A nice brick building with 5,000 sq. 
feet in prime downtown location. $60,000. 

1.3 acres joining railroad tracks with spur. 3 
buildings, one has office and bath, a 2,000 
gallon underground gas tank. $65,000. 

In Ranger! 41/2  acres on highway 80 W. 1,800 
sq. foot office, 24,000 sq. foot shop building, 
2400 sq. foot warehouse, other buildings and 
commercial antenna. Owner will consider 
terms. $170,000. 

LEASE PROPERTY 
For lease only, a 3 bedroom, 2 bath brick 

home in country. $500 per month, plus $500 
damage deposit. 

A large 4 bedroom, 2 bath, 2 story home on 
corner lot. Carpeted, lots of cabinet space, a 
large patio with attractive yard and many 
pecan trees. $32,500. 

New vinyl siding on this 3 bedroom, 1 bath 
home. Large rooms, carpeted, storage 
building, combination garage and shop, and 
fenced back yard. 

A large 2 story with 5 bedrooms, 2 baths, 
den, separate dining and breakfast rooms, 
located on corner lot. Has apartment attach-
ed. A very scenic yard with lots of trees. 

A nice 3 bedroom, 13/4  bath home on corner 
lot. Central air and heat, new carpet, modern 
kitchen and built-in dishwasher. Also, a 
garage and storage area. 

Enjoy summer in your own swimming pool 
in privacy fenced yard. This large 3 bedroom, 
13/4  bath, 2 story stone home also has a large 
game room and a study, which could be a 4th 
bedroom. As a bonus, a fully furnished rent 
house goes with this property. 2 large corner 
lots. Only $40,000. 

SMALL ACREAGE WITH HOMES 
A very nice 3 bedroom, 13/4  bath, Stone and 

Brick home on 4.38 acres. Carpeted, central 
heat and air, fireplace, bookshelves, screened 
porch, and many other extras in this 2150 
square feet home. $88,500. 

A 3 bedroom, 13/4  bath home on 7 1/2  acres, 
that is carpeted, central heat and air and 
paneling. Included are a 2 bedroom, 1 bath 
rent house and a 1 bedroom, garage apart-
ment. All this for only $70,000.00 

A 3 bedroom, 11/2  bath home on 2 acres. 
Carpeted, some paneling. Has approx. 28 
pecan and 12 fruit trees. Located in Olden. 
$49,500. 

Located approx. 2 miles north of Eas:larti, 
a 4 bedroom, 13/4  bath home on 5 acres. 1'1..1• 
home has approx. 2,000 sq. ft. and is 
carpeted. Insulated real well, and be utilitie: 
,re small. Lots of oak and fruit trees. Sufi,010 

2 houses and small apartment on approx. 2 
acres. Located just outside city limits of 
Eastland. $33,000. 

20 acres located south of Eastland, with a 
nice 3,400 sq. ft. home on it. Carpeted, 
fireplace, central heat and air and lots of 
cabinets, book cases and storage. $125,000. 

Located in Carbon, a 3 bedroom, 1 bath 
home on 10 acres. Extra large den with wood 
burning stove, carpeted, central heat and air, 
outbuilding, several wells and city water. On-
ly $49,500. 

A 3 bedroom, 1 bath home on 40 acres 
located near Gorman. Has a 24 x 40 building, 
plus barn and other sheds. The land is all 
cleared and has been in cultivation. $75,000 
and owner will carry a note. 

5 acres. A new 2 bedroom home that is 
carpeted, wood burning heater, heat pump 
and other extras. Also, on property is an old 
house that could be used for a barn. $48,000. 

FARMS 8 RANCHES 
102 acres near Scranton. Barn, pens, good 

fences. '4 minerals with leasing rights. $500 
per acre. 

74 acres located on highway 2526 out of Car-
bon. 35 acres of cultivation and '4 minerals. 
$53,500. 

40 acres South of Cisco. All cleared, good 
sandy land. Some minerals, owner financed. 
625.00 per acre. 

78 acres South of Cisco off Rising Star 
Hiway, water well, mostly cleared, sandy 
land. Some minerals, owner will finance. 
$600.00 per acre. 

12 acres located near Lake Leon on 
highway. Good hunting land, none of it has 
been cleared. $16,500. 

Near Lake Leon, a 20 acre tract of land. 
Some cultivation and good hunting area. 
$30,000, owner will finance. 

62 acres near Union Center. Approx. 25 
acres in cultivation. Good fences, '2 minerals. 
$800 per acre. 

For rent in Cisco. A 3 bedroom, 1 bath home 
- $250 a month, $100 deposit. 

Just right for the couple starting out. A 3 
bedroom, 1 bath home with seperate dining 
area. This one has large rooms and could be 
fixed up nice. Only $18,000. 

Nice 5 bedroom, 31/2  bath brick home with 
fireplace and living room, seperate den, 
carpet, built-ins, central heat and air and 
fenced back yard. Present loan can be assum-
ed. 

Large 3 bedroom, 1 bath older home. Has 
large rooms, separate dining room. 
Bathroom and kitchen have been remodeled. 
Also, separate garage and storage. $21,000. 

li 
felt* 

For rent in Eastland. A 4 bedroom, 2 bath 
home on 5 acres - $300 a month, $300 deposit. 

For commercial use only. One to five acres 
with 1-20 frontage. 

plwlr • No more 
troublesome 
defrosting 

• Delivers ice and 
chilled water right 
through the door.  

100°. 
• Easy to clean 

texture steel 
doors 

  

FROST' 
PROOF 

  

111 
lt•sia- I • Glass shelves 

keep spills 
from dripping 
through 

• 
• • • We have other home, land, and commercial 

• • • 
We appreciate your listings and business! 

Office Open Saturday Mornings • Help conserve energy the easy way 
— with a conveniently located 
Electn-Saver switch Use Hi 
when the weather is hot and muggy 

lo when it's cool and dry 

• Keep most top-quality meat cuts 
fresh and ready to cook for up 
to 7 days in the Flowing Cold 
Meat Tender. They don't need 
thawing because they don't 
quite freeze 

Pat Maynard 

Broker 

629.8063 

Kay Bailey 

Associate 

629.2365 

Judy Orms 

Associate 

629.1218 

• Delivers ice and chilled water 
right through the door. Saves 
door openings — especially in 
hot weather — ,ust to get a 
cold drink 

• Keep spills from dripping through 
onto food beiow. The shelves 
are tough tempered glass. Solid 
and easy to clean. Easy to 
rearrange. too — because they're 
fully adtustable 

In GormanBussell Cordell 

Associate 

734.2690 

In Cisco Ann Williams 

Associate, 

442.1880 

Cindye Foster 

Associate 

629-8195 

Qualified Factory-Trained Servicemen Offer You The Finest m Appliance Service 
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KING INSURANCE AGENCY 
REAL ESTATE 
Mrs. Opal C. King-Broker 	

RANGER 

Res. 647-1511) 
STRAWN 

astco Inc 
$41.4t4K4PEACCACCArtr)*.liT:C:t.*: CACC;C:SACIKCC.CCCCC.C.e:CCIA A 

IN RANGER WE HAVE a two bedroom, one bath liv-
ing room, dining room, and kitchen home. Has a one A 

• car garage, cellar in back yard, drapes to be put in 
house. For more information call us today! R-1 

207 Main 
647-1171 

CISCO 
106 W. 6th 

442-2552 

RANGER 
THREE BEDROOM, One bath, carpeted, newly 

decorated, new plumbing, corner lot, 126,500.00. 

APPROXIMATELY 101/2 acres just outside city 
limits. All utilities, tank, water pump, barn, beautiful 
trees, on paved road. $21,500.00. 

TWO BEDROOM, one bath, basement, carpet, car-
port, storage building, barn, fruit orchard, garden, 
several pecan trees, Approx. 10 acres. Close in, 
$42,000.00. Assumable loan 

Strawn-Neat two bedroom, one bath cottage near 
school in quiet neighborhood. Spacious yard, some 
carpet, very affordable .  

Lovely two story cottage, 4 bedroom and spacious 
kitchen dining area. Has been re-wired, extensively 
remodeled, with fresh decorating ideas. Ceiling fans, 
unique wall treatments, beautiful carpets. Must see to 
appreciate. 

RISING STAR 
THREE STORY brick building, includes 2 offices 

now rented 1 Four furnished apartments and plenty of 
space for business expansion. Owner will finance. 

RANGER: Three bedroom, one bath, large kitchen 
with built-ins, carpeted, garden spot, chain link 
fence, $26,000.00. Assumable loan. 

RISING STAR: Four-room house, 1 bath, utility 
room, insulated, 60 X 120 ft. lot. Priced $10,500.00. 

CISCO 
OLDEN 

IN CISCO 10 unit motel. 3 with kitchen, 
duplex living rooms, potential good income 
$65,000. 

OLDEN: Four bedroom, two baths, nice kitchen 
with plenty of cabinets and builtins, large closed in 
porch, carpet, attached one car garage, 300 ft. lot, 
$48,000.00 

bedrooms, one bath. A" a the kitchen, beautiful 	two tanks, peanut set 	astal and some wooded 
fireplace, big beaut 	V a. Call for more details 	area. $500 an acre. CVO will consider some financing. 
and how to get this t a -11 	 Call for information. A-15 
IN OLDEN: Nice 3 bdr:a , one bath home. 100 x 100 foot 	80 ACRES OF CLEARED LAND! In blue stem grass, 
lot. Paved street. This is really a neat place. E-16 	fenced, with one tank, trap, and barn. CALL TODAY! 
NICE; Newly redone two bedroom home. Central heat 	A-7 
and air, draperies in house stay. Call Today. E-3 	COUNTRY LIVING-Close to Eastland. Three bedroom, 

RANGER 	 two bath home on 13 acres. MANY EXTRAS! Priced in 

NICE: Three bedroom, one bath, den home. Completely 	
the Mid Seventies. Additional acreage available. HA-3 

carpeted. Back of house has an efficiency apt. Call for 
ACREAGE 

We Need and Appreciate 
Your Listings 

Conventional, VA, and FHA 
Financing Available 

stocked with fish, good turkey and deer hunting. 

A 
A Franchise of A 

	

opezi 	 CISCO 
EXTRA NICE TWO BEDROOM, one bath home. A 
Beautifully decorated, ceiling fan, one large garage A 
and shop area. Call now. C-1 

107 A Main Ranger 	Eastland Co. NICE well kept two bedroom, one bath home. Large .A 
647 -1302 	 utility room, garage, refrigerator, and dishwasher. Call A 

Afor more information. C-2 

Residentia lBi
ll Griffith, Broker 

	

AN 	
COUNTRY HOMES IL ACREAGE A 

EXECUTIVE HOME. Perfect for entertainingin an 	Great for building a new homt‘outting a mobile home 	t. 

EASTLAND tD 	INSIDE CITY LIMITS: 1.2104 acres. All cleared land. 4 

exclusive area with a E.- 	al view overlooking 	on it. Like to know more gittVeas? Call Now! A-19 	n 
Eastland. 3 bdr., '' 	t 	...s: Wet bar, sound 	55 ACRES good builater e. Across from new high N 

„t 
system, vacuum sy 01.tiusual fireplace, sunken 	school in Ranger. May ue subdivided or sold as a unit. A 
bathtub in master suite, microwave, trash compactor, 	A-S 
Jenn-Air cooktop and more. $85,000.00. El 	 DO YOU WANT TO OWN as ROUSE? Do you want to 	11, 
NEED TO INVEST ea. 	home divided into two own some land? We'rea_V • two together! A nice IN 
apartments. $15,000 3VLD °tails. E-12 	three bedroom, one SO oneand approx. 5 acres. If 

this sounds good to y, a, call right now! HA-5 	
• .: 

TWO BEDROOM, 1 bath - has wall furnace and 	 a.."; 
refrigerated air condition, carport on side of house, 	SMALL ACREAGE TO BUILD ON between 2 and 3 acre `.-: 
carpeted. This is only $25,000.00. E-5 	 tracts about 6 miles south of Eastland on Hwy. 6. City k 
THREE BEDROOM, ONE bath nice older home. New 	water and electricity available. Call for details. A-17 	A 
kitchen cabinets, carpet throughout. $30,000.00. E-7 	FRESH ON MARKET! 167 2/M acres. Approx. 16 miles .X%. 
NICE OLDER home situated on four lots. Two 	S. of Cisco on Rising SO- A Has small older house,  

n 

A 

A 

A 
A. 
Ajet 

R 
A 

A 
41.0668 ACRES-1/2 cultivation, "a wooded, large tank, 0 

:•4,kse 
70 ACRES OF GRAZING LAND! la mile frontage, two ....,A. 

n tanks and mesquite trees. Located on 1-20 access road. .:,. 
>x: Call today. A-8 4 

4 ACRES CLOSE TO BEST WESTERN. 1-20 access intAm. 
road, ideal for restaurant location or any other kind of A 
business. A-3 

details. R-3 

A 
COMMERCIAL It LOTS 	A 

Lee Russell 
647-1383 

IN CISCO, 2 large lot with many oak trees. Utilities on 
property great for mobile home. 1x15 	 .4:-. ..... •o 
PACKED WITH POTENTIAL Going business good in- ,H•••• 

n come, excellent location. Call for details. CP-7 

A GOOD LOCATION-Nice two bedroom, one bath home in 
A THE HODGES OAK PARK ADDITION of Ranger. Call 

for more information. R-5 
r%-: IN A REAL GOOD LOCATION sits this nice two' 
A bedroom one bath home in Ranger, with small equity. 

Call for details. R-8 
NICE Four bedroom, one bath house with one acre of 

:1;5 land in Ranger, at a very low price. Has a lot of fruit 
A: trees such as; APPLES, PEARS, APRICOTS. Nice 
*, garden spot TOO! Call for more information. R-15 

CONSIDER YOURSEI VT HOME in this cozy three 
e•-• ss. bedroom, two batAt th living room, dining room, 
".% and BREAKFA, 	,i4! Central heat and air. AND 

MORE! CALL Furl. THE MORE! R-11 
RANGER: Three bedroom, one bath house in good 

..:::. 
% 
.condition. Two car garage, drapes stay, and so does one 

.:.;air conditioner. $25,000.00. Call for more information. 
R-16 

GOOD SOLID BUILDING to be moved. Would make .1%• 
good office building. Reasonably priced! Call Today. 
CP-3 	 ri 

Ardyth Caldwell 

442-2134 
Don Adair 
629-2848 

Patricia C. Nowak 

672-5711 
672-5521 

WE NEED AND APPRECIATE YOUR LISTINGS 

Lill Pittman 
734-2055 

WE'RE HERE FOR YOU 

Yf Bill Griffith, Broker ex* 
Y%; 	647-1635 

OFFICE OPEN ON SATURDAYS Shirley Griffith A 
647-1635 2 

629-8391 629-1725 
BARBARA LOVE, INC. 

MAL HOUSING 
OPPOP TUNITIES 

OTHER 
OLDEN-neat is the word, 3 bdr., 1 bath, utility room, 2 

ceiling fans, sits on 100 x 100 ft. lot. City water & well. 01 

in grasses, the rest in timber. A8 
74.189 ACRES-about 41/2 miles North West of Rising 

Star. 8 water wells, holding tank, pump for 4" wheel 
move, 2 oil wells pumping. This is high productive land. 
Owner financing. A9 OWNER & BROKER 

HOUSE & ACREAGE 
SCENIC VIEW ON HILL NORTH OF EASTLAND-Total 

electric home with approx. 2100 sq. ft. Will sell with 58.8 
acres or 20 acres. With improved grasses, with city water, 
2 wells and tank, corral and small barn. HAl 

NICE ROCK HOME-4.99 acres, 3 miles South on Hwy. 6. 
3 bdr., 13/4 baths, Central WA, approx. 2,000 sq. ft., perfect 
for the person wanting just outside of town. HA2 

GORMAN-new brick home on 21,4 wooded acres, ap-
prox. 1300 sq. ft., 3 bdr., 2 bath, total electric. Just waiting 
for your family to enjoy. HA3 

GORMAN-spacious brick home, approx. 2300 sq. ft., 3 
bdr., 21/2 baths, separate living, dining & family room, 
central WA, good well water, on approx. 5 acres covered 
with oak trees. HA4 

16.61 ACRES-S.W. of Cisco, will sell in one track, or 
divide into 2 tracts of 8.306 acres each. Good coastal on 
entire acreage. A10 

.746 ACRES-Approx. 250 ft. frontage on pavement, 2 
miles North of Lake Leon Darn. Desirable wooded tract. 
All 

BARGAIN PRICED-for handy man. Older home with 6 
rooms in need of some repair. G3 

	

WATER FRONT DEEDED LOT-2 bdr., 1 bath, mobile 	SMALL COUNTRY HOME-on 2 wooded acres. 2 bdr., 1 

	

home, garden spot, fenced yard, owner financing or trade 	bath, water well, tank & small out buildings. 4 miles West 
for Midland, Odessa or Lubbock property. U 	 of Eastland. HA6 

- 

	

NEAR LAKE LEON-large lot just off F.M. 2461, ideal 	MOBILE HOME ON 5.81 ACRES 1973 Castlewood, 2  
IA for week-end cam ping. 	

bedrooms, 1 1/2 baths, on Leon River. Some coastal, huge 
pecan trees, all fenced. Economical home in beautiful set- 

	

We have other deeded lots for sale, with water frontage. 	
ting. Only one mile from downtown Eastland. Call today  
FIJA-7 
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COMMERCIAL 
OFFICE BUILDING-on Seaman, has 4 offices, recep- * 

Lion area, conference room, 1,000 gal. gas tank with elec- * 
tric pump and large quonset hut. Owner financing * 
available. Cl 

NEW 4-PLEX APARTMENTS-each unit has 2 bdr., liv- * 
ing room & kitchen. 2 units have Hi baths, the 2 have 1 * 
bath. Has FHA financing on it. Very nice. C2 

* 
* 

RENTAL INVESTMENTS-3 homes on large lot. 100% * 
occupancy, minimum upkeep. Chain link fence, 3 car * 
metal garage, good location and close to school. C3 

* 
RANGER COMMERCIAL BLDG.-with lots of potential- * 

approx. 6 acres on 120 access, 3 truck stalls, office & parts 
storage area, built-in air compressor and overhead hoist. * -
Approx. one year old. Good location. C4 

IDEAL BUSINESS LOCATION-9 rooms, 3 baths, * 
building on 112 acre. On old Hwy. 80 East just off I 20. * 
Owner financing available. C5 

NEED OFFICE SPACE OR RETAIL OUTLET? Ex- * 
cellent location on main street in Eastland. 6 offices, or * 
redo to suit your needs. Reasonably priced, in low thirties. * 
CeS 

BARBARA LOVE 647-1397 * 

::<:.;;;:41.4..e:4ii'..:g.ete.<:i:.1(:::.::<*).::.. .::*.ctecc4<:::::e:CcongCO eesrcc:e:?::cv.4: 
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EASTLAND 	 1:10 --- 	 8.9 ACRES, CARBON-fronts on loop 389 near school. Ex- * 
ACREAGE 	* 

cellent location, part wooded, part cleared. Owner will: 
* 	 IN :ist I 	 finance. Al 
* 	SPACIOUS HOME ON 2 LOTS-4 bdr., 11/2 bath, custom 	 •• 11 	N i. 	 --  
* kitchen, storm windows, covered patio, fenced back yard, 	 • 4 , ...JIM', ~1418 	 41- 	 .725 ACRES-with frontage on South access of 120, near * 

*close to schools. El 	 I 11"\\i-- 	
two exists, excellent commercial location. A2 	* 

2.77 ACRES-on 120 East on access road. Ideal for your * 
* NEW BRICK HOME-Excellent neighborhood, 3 bdr., 2 ---. --- .;.. 	 new business. A3 	 * 
if baths, wet bar, fireplace, cathedral ceiling, indirect 	

.... Ike 
	 * 

*lighting* 	& storm windows. E2  2 to 3 ACRE TRACTS-6 miles South of Eastland, build u 
* 	SHADED CORNER LOT-Nice 2 bdr., 1 bath home, fully ,yy 	 your dream home. A4 	 ir 
* carpeted, attached garage & garden spot. Very neat & in 	 * 

142.93 ACRES-with 1/2 minerals; one well has already * *good condition. E3 been drilled and is being completed. 70 acres improved 

* tial for extra room in attic, sun porch, concrete cellar, 
Yr 

 
* 	

OW it 
 

— . 

water wells, barn. 1981 - 14X56 mobile home and some 1r 
farm equipment. AS 	

) it 

* 

NEAT, WELL KEPT-2 bdr., 1 bath, stucco home, paten- 	 coastal, 35 acres in cultivation, 4 stock tanks, good fences, 1r 

20 or 40 ACRES-conveniently located to Eastland, Cisco * 

* 	NICE-2 bdr., ' - MD on small lot, nice carpet, wall * 	 GO U 4r3(. REAL ESTATE 	in access to lake thru permanent easement. A7 	* 
* 

* OLDER BRICK HOME-3 bdr., 11/2 baths, central heat 
& Breckenridge. A6 	 * * and air. Double car detached garage. ES 

* 	 121/2 ACRES-on blacktop near the darn, has water meter * 

* furnace, cal-poi-SW rage area & fenced back yard. E6  
60  

* 	LUXURIOUS BRICK HOME-Total electric, 3 bdr., 2 	 OFFICE HIGHWAY 80 E 	
ACRES-about 12 miles South of Cisco. About 45 acres 

 
* bath, fireplace, game room utility room attached double 
* •**, car garage. Enclosed and heated swimming pool. 

EASTLAND, TEXAS * Underground sprinkler system. E6 
* 	SPACIOUS OLDER BRICK HOME-Like new inside and 
* out. 4 bdr., 13,4 baths, 100 X 200 lot, in established 
*0 neighborhood. E7 
it 
* EXCELLANT LOCATION - Large 3-BR, 2-bath brick 

E home, fireplace, wet bar and covered patio. This can be 	OLDEN-Small frame house on 15 lots, large shade trees,  
* purchased with equity and assume a 91/2% interest loan. 	2 storage buildings. Reasonably priced. 02  
* E-8 	 RANGER-3 bdr., 1 bath, attached garage sets on nice 

* HANDY MAD" o OSE-3 bdr., 1 bath, older home co 
* with small housit _ . an back lot. E8 	 YES YOU CAN AFFORD TO BUY-this 3 bdr., 1 bath 

* 	 home and remodel to suit yourself. Large shaded lot in 

* 	FOUR LOTS-wi" . n Ouse in need of repair. Will 	Cisco. Small equity. 04 
*• make good rentaSOW 29 

* 
* 	IDEAL LOCATION-at the edge of Eastland, 3 bdr., 112 	

LAKE LEON 
* brick home on approx. .67 acres. 	 BEAUTIFUL WOODED LOT & HOME-with nice view 
* 	 of Lake Leon is this 3 bdr., 3 bath, 2 story home. Fireplace, * 	GORAUN 	 Ben Franklin heater, sitting room, utility room, 2 car car- 
* 	 port arid brick Bar B Q pit. LI 
* 	 ENJOY COUNTRY LIVING-in this 31/2 yr. old brick 
*0 	LARGE 2 STORY-4 bdr., 1 bath home on 2 lots. Frame & 	

WEEKEND FUN-3 bdr., 1 bath mobile home on large 	home on approx. 3 acres. 6 miles South of Eastland. Total 
* asbestos siding. G1 	 deeded lot. L2 	 electric & city water. HAS lt 

* 
* BRICK HOME NEAR SCHOOL-3 bdr., 11/2 bath, 
* covered patio, attached garage, central WA, especially 
* clean and in good neighborhood. G2 
* 
* 
* 
* 
* 
* AFFORDABLE LIVING a ' a math, frame home. 
* Two lots, large area, water SOW uit trees. Will con- 
* * sider trade. G4 	 FHA-VA CONVENTIONAL FINANCING 
* * 	 WE WANT YOUR BUSINESS—YOU ARE OUR BUSINESS * * 
* PEGGYE SWAFFORD 647-1050 	 HAZEL UNDERWOOD 629-1188 * 

* deep lot for garden or playground. E4 

"g**********************************************************************************************************4 



lab was to train 4-Hers 
in leadership skills and 
to introduce new ac-
tivities to them so they 
can return to their 
counties with new 
ideas as teen leaders. 

There was plenty of 
time for fun and 
recreation. Such as, 
swimming, Jr. Olym-
pics and a country and 
western dance. The 
workshops that were 

4-H members and their 
guests, each 4-H'ers 
admission -ticket" 
will be a non 4-H Guest. 

• If you are not a 4-H 
member and between 
the ages of 9-19 call the 
Extension office at 
629-2222 and we will 
find you a "ticket" in. 

* Education pro- 

J & S Grocery 
643-2221 

Open Daily 8 to 6 

Trees damaged by 
recent wind storms 
should be cared for as 
soon as possible. In-
juries to trees that ex-
pose the wood or kill 
the bark allow insects 
or disease organisms 
to enter the trees. Pro-
per treatment protect 
the tree and promotes 
faster healing. 

First, 	remove 
damaged limbs and 
branches, making the 
cut flush with the trunk 
of limb. Small cuts 
usually heal over 
quickly, and normally 
no treatment is 
nec,ssary. However, if 
the cut is more than 
one inch in diameter, a 
tree wound paint or 
dressing should be ap-
plied to prevent 
disease organisms or 
insects from entering. 

To prevent bark 
breakage when remov-
ing a heavy limb, first 
cut the underside of the 
damaged limb about 
eight inches from the 
point at which it 
originates. Cut at least 
a third of the way 
through the branch un-
til the saw binds. Then 
cut through the branch 
from above and 
several inches farther 
out. Make the final cut 
flush with an parallel 
to the branch from 
which it originates. 

If the bark has been 
crushed or stripped 

Helping Your Town Grow 

643-2251 

Quik Stop 
Your One Stop Shopping 

643-1441 

4
4
4 	

Butler Motor Company 

643-3261 

Chambers Grocery 
643-5292 

Jn 	 in In in In 	, 

The Dist. 8 4-H 
Leadership Lab was 
held June 14-16 at the 
Texas 4-H Center at 
Lake Brownwood. At- 

4-H BREAD FAIR 
10 A.M. - Noon 

July 9, 1982 
Stephens 	County 

Agriculture Center 
• Participants will 

prepare bread dough 
in teams of two, each 
person will then take a 
loaf of dough home to 

so 
tending the Lab were 
4-H members - Leanne 
Brown, Jami Long, 
Truett Hart, Noble 
Laminack and Phil 
Osborne. 

The theme of this 
year's Leadership Lab 
was "Reaching Your 
Potential Through 
4-H." Participants had 
to be at least 14 years 
old. The purpose of the 

bake. 
* Be sure to bring a 

81/2  x 41/2  x 21, 4 inch loaf 
pan. 

* The bread fair is 
for boys and girls ages 
9-19. 

• There is no cost to 
attend the bread fair. 

• The fair will be 
limited to the first 100  

available were record-
books, self-defense, 
communications & 
self-improvement, out-
door living & cooking, 
canoeing & water safe-
ty, shooting sports & 
gun safety, archery & 
C.P.R. 

The cost of the Lab 
was paid by the 
Eastland Co. 4-H Adult 
Leaders Assoc. The 
4-Hers learned a lot 
and had a good 

grams conducted by 
the Texas Agricultural 
Extension Service 
serve people of all ages 
regardless of socio-
economic level, race, 
color, sex, religion or 
national origin. 

Registration 
deadline will be Fri-
day, July 2.  

from the trunk, 
remove the injured 
bark, shape the wound 
and apply a tree wound 
paint or dressing on 
the wood but not on the 
edge of the bark. Cut 
away all damaged 
bark and remove 
isolated scraps from 
the wound area. For 
fastest healing, shape 
the edge of the wound 
as nearly as possible to 
an elongated ellipse. 

Remove 	all 
splintered wood and 
smooth the surface of 
the exposed area with 
a chisel. After the sur-
face of the wound 
dries, apply tree 
wound paint to reduce 
drying and cracking of 
the inner paint since 
the paint can crack or 
slough off, losing its ef-
fectiveness. 

Broken trunks, split 
crotches or cracked 
limbs often are mend-
ed by restoring the 
damaged part to its 
original position and 
holding it there per-
manantly. This can be 
done by the use of 
bolts, screws rods or 
cables in the trees 
where this work is 
necessary. In some 
cases, it might require 
a professional ar- 

GIBSON'S DISCOUNT CENTER 

------------------„ 

GIBSON'S 

On The Circle 

Brownwood, Texas 

borists to do this work. 

The 	fruitless 
Mulberry is widely us-
ed as a shade tree in 
Eastland County. It is 
a rapid-growing tree 
and provides a dense 
shade; however, this 
year its beauty is mar-
red by diseases which 
cause spots on the 
leaves. Eventually, 
some of the leaves will 
fall prematurely. Two 
diseases 	are 
associated with this 
leaf shedding: Cer-
cospora Leaf Spot and 
Bacterial Leaf Spot. 

Cercospora Leaf 
Spot, the same fungus 
that causes leaf spot on 
peanuts, 	is 
characterized by 
somewhat circular leaf 
spots. The spots are 
from 1/8 to 1/4 inch in 
diameter and have a 
dark brokvn center 
which is surrouneded 
by a yellow halo. 

Bacterial Leaf Spot 
on Mulberry's causes 
an angular spot which 
turns black and falls 
out, giving a ragged 
appearance to the leaf. 

These diseases can 
best be controlled by 
foliar sprays with 
fungicides. Trees 
should be sprayed at 
two-week intervals as 
long as we have high 
humidity. 

Bagworms seem to 
be a problem on many 

master charge 
THE !WE AAAAA CARD 

Thursday, 

hine 24, 1982 

ornamentals. If you 
have problems with 
bagworms you should 
apply in insecticide 
before the end of June. 
Use insecticides con-
taining either one of 
the following: Sevin, 
Dursban, Dylox, 
Diazinon, Orthene, or 
Malathion. 

Every Diabetic Needs 

Annual Eye Exam 

The leading cause of new 
cases of blindness among 
adults under 75 is a dia-
betes-linked eye disease. 
Medical eye specialists urge 
annual eye examinations for 
all diabetics, even those 
with no symptoms of visual 
difficulties. 

• According to the Nation. 
al Society to Prevent Blind-
ness, the longer a person has 
been a diabetic, the greater 
the chances of developing 
the disease. Early diagnosis 
is the best defense. Laser 
therapy to seal the blood 
vessels and other treatments 
are available. Even those 
with advanced diabetic reti-
nopathy have real hope for 
retaining useful vision. 

To learn how to take 
care of your eyes, write 
your state Society to Pre-
vent Blindness pr the Na-
tional Society to Prevent 
Blindness, 79 Madison Ave-
nue, New York, N.Y. 10016. 
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L & C Auto 

643-3261 

GORDON SPOT 
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THE CHURCH OF 
YOUR CHOICE THIS SUNDAY 
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Medley Motor Company 
Quality Workmanship 

643-6211 

611/1-1400, yik,60frey4 

(BID BE THAMIFUL. 

4 	Jenkins Insurance Co. 
4 i 	Mildred Childers 
i 	 and 

Juanita Boyett 
643-2251 

...i- 	

Trails West 
"The Way 

The West Is Clothed" 
643-1601 

Bibby's Creations 
Winner of the Governor's 

Expansion Award 
643-6691 

••••••• • ..•.,•• 

Stow Mc bP: 

(OAK 	  

ADDRESS 	  

CITY 	  

ZIP 

PHOOF 	  

I WAVE COMPLETED A FOODS 
PROJECT AND WANT TO BE A TABLE 
CAPTAIN, 

Twin Drilling & 
Well Service 
John G. Lee, Owner 

643-7100 

Palace Drug Store 
Professional 

Prescription Service 

643-3231 

The Rising Star 
Your Hometown Newspaper 

643-4141 

Higginbothams 
"We Have What You Want" 

643-2271 

The Wishing Well 
Flowers and Gifts 

Rising kiir, Texas 76471 
M3-2023 

Jim Ratliff Welding 

643-6464 

4 	 

Kizer Insurance Co. 
All forms of insurance: 

life, health, auto, and fire 
643-4421 

MY GUEST WILL BE: 

NAME 	  

ADDRESS 	  

Ctry 	  

ZIP 	  

PHONE 	  

I DON'T KNOW A II-H I ER 
BUT WOULD LIKE TO ATTEND THE 
BREAD FAIR. 

; 	 • 	• 	" • 	 % 	• 	 : 
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Rainbow Cafe 
Joyce Baker & Robin Reeves 

643-3000' 

Chamber of Commerce 

Head and Shoulders Shampoo 7 oz. 

Final Touch 64 oz. 

Hefty Trash Bags 20 count 

Wizard Rug and Room Deodorizer 171/2  oz. 

D-Con Ready Mix Rat and Mouse Bait 1 lb. 

The Big Cool 20 count 16 oz. Foam Cups 

Styro cup 6.4 oz. Foam Cups 51 count 

Joy 32 oz. 

Maryland Club Coffee 1 lb. (Reg. Drip, Perk-O-Lectric) 

Purex Heavy Duty Detergent 42 oz. 

Coca Cola 2 Liter 

Ajax Cleanser 14 oz. 

Glad Lawn Clean-Up Bags 5 count 

St. Joseph's Aspirin for Children 36's 

Jobe's Plant Food 8 oz. 

33 Plus Lawn Weed Killer 16 oz. 

Melnor Time-A-Matic Pulsating Sprinkler 0114 

Vita-Hume 8 qt. Potting Soil 

Flanders Steel Lawn Gliders 

Evaporative 2800 C F Air Con
M
ditioners 

N  
#FS-40H 4000 CFM 
#FD-42 4200 CFM 

Huffy Fiberglass Backboard w/Goal and Net 

Prestone II Winter/Summer Coolant 1 gallon 

Kingsford Charcoal 10 lbs. 

Match Light Charcoal 8 lbs. 

Superior Electric 20" Fan 2 speed 

Samsonite Metal Folding Chairs 

Woolite Rug Cleaner 22 oz. 

Wernet's Denture Adhesive Powder 3.55 oz. 

Pam-Vegetable Spray on Coating for Cookware 8 oz. 

Kerr Wide Mouth Pint Jars 

Kerr Regular Pint Jars 

Pepsi, 12 oz. cans 12 pack 

Hoover 0U4127 Convertible Vacuum Cleaner 

Lady Seymour Folding Step Stool 

Bentwood Hall Tree 

Bentwood Rocker 

Raid Liquid Ant and kRoach Killer 11 oz. 

Hasbro Lite Brite 

Puff Basketball 

Barbie Western Doll or Dallas Horse 

Clue by Parker Brothers 

N18-417 Garden Hoe 

Normark Fish Cleaning Station MCS-32 

Prices Good Friday - Saturday, June 25 de 26th 

No lay-a-way on Sale Items 

Prices limited to instock quantities. 

Reg. 	Sale 

Store Hours 

8:30 am-8:00 pm 

$12.99 Your Choler 

$9.99 

86 99 

K2.99 

$1.99 

$2.27 

$2.09 

$2.39 

99 

98; 

$1.85 

$2.89 

$1.65 

43 e' 

$2.19 

63 

$1.99 

$4.79 

$14.99 

$1.29 

$69.95 

1229.o0 
$349.00 
$419.00 

$64.95 

$4.99 

$2.69 

$3.29 

$28.88 

$11 88 

12.82 

$3 69 

$2.19 

$4.79 

$1.29 

$89.88  

$14.99 

$19.99 

$59.99 

$2.23 

$12.99 

$4.99 
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Helen Bradford, Broker 
Ken Parrack, Associate 

Main Office-205 East Main-Ranger, Texas 647-3230 

Branch Office-116 North Seaman-Eastland, Texas 629-8641 

3 Rent Houses located in Eastland, near High School -
Good Investment. 

Nice & Neat - 2 BR. home on Pine St. in Ranger. 
Beautiful yard front & back. Carport on back. Could 
be used as 3 BR. This will make some family a nice 
home! 

Lake Cabin on south side of Lake Leon. Fireplace, 2 
room and bath. Needs some repair. Excellent 
fishing area. Hurry - Be Ready for summer. 

Investment Property - 1812 A. located in city limits. 
This land had gas & oil produced on it during the 
boom. It is now leased and well to be drilled soon. All 
minerals goes with place. 

Beautiful Brick 2 BR. home in secluded area on Lake 
Palo Pinto. Fishing pier, boat house, over 200' water-
front. Nice, quiet, as there is only two other houses in 
this area. Must see to appreciate! 

2 BR House in Ranger Needs some repair would 
make a nice home or rent house. Some owner finan-
cing available. Small barn, horse stall. 

22 ACRES Close in-I-20 Highway frontage-in Ranger. 
Large House, lots etc. Call for more details. 

120 Acres Near Carbon, 1,1 minerals, wells on adjoin-
ing place. All cleared - 30 A. coastal - 80 A. peanut 
allotment, 6 irrigation wells, 2 wheel moves go with 
place. Large older house partically remodeled. 
Sheds, small barns, cross fences. 

LARGE BRICK BUILDING downtown Ranger. Ex-
cellent buy for Mechanic. Living quarters, lots of 
room for Garage. Priced' right to sell. $28,000.00 

IDEAL Hwy 80 E. Business property! 2 A. with house 
and shop building. Lots of highway frontage. Great 
location - call today! 

TWO-STORY 5 Br. 2 bath, fireplace, hardwood floors, 
some carpet. Priced to sell! $31,500.00 

78.98 A. - 10 M. S. of Cisco-33 A. Cultivated land. Bal. 
native pasture - 2 Br. frame house. Income from one 
well producing now. '12 mineral rights. VA loan 
assumable - Partial financing on balance. 

3 BR. House- Liveable - Needs some repair. Nice 
location. Owner will finance. $12,000. 

Really Nice! 3 Br. 2 B House - LR - DR and 
Breakfast room. C/}P& C/A - storm cellar - privacy 
fence at back. No repairs. Just move in. Assumable 
FHA Loan Attached garage. 

Equal Housing 

Opportunities 

Accent 1On 
Health 
Texas Department of Health 
Robert Bernstein, M.D., Commissioner 

ROLAN JONES, B raker 
HENRY BURKF.TT, Co-Owner 

Office at 276 West Highway 36 
Phone (817) 725-5434 or 725-7734 
P.O. Box 313 
Cross Plain4,Ie xas 76443 

1.[A,0o• 

Farms and Acreages 

28.9 AC 1 mile west of Cross Plains; 14 x 60:'. bdrm. mobile 
home. $42,500, $20,000 down. Carry at 15% icir 10 yrs. 
122 A., $625 per A., 20% down owner financ ed. 
9.44 A. behind grade school in Rising Star. Platted. Will 
make good subdivision, $15,000. 
5 lots in Rising Star. New 24'x36' building, wi red, with con-
crete floor. Irrigation well, insulated pump house, pecan 
trees, all city utilities, $15,000. 
40 A. Approx. 9 miles south of Cross Plains, sr nall tank, all 
pasture, good deer & turkey hunting. $550 per acre. Would 
consider G.I. 
40.953 A. 5 miles Northeast of Rising Star, 20 F i. in cultiva-
tion, 13 A. Peanut Allotment, Water well 50 ft. deep, good 
deer & turkey hunting. 
19 A. 5 miles North of Rising Star, love grass, soil sandy. 
$1,000 per A. would consider $7,000 down—cary balance at 
15%. Good deer & turkey hunting. 

Residential Properties 

3 Br., 2 B. insulated, all electric home in Rising Star. 
Large, new out-buildings, trees, garden, extra nice. See to 
appreciate, $40,000. 
1 BR. house to be moved, $2,250. 

Business Locations 

Commercial Corner lot on Odessa, Knox St. & 27ith. 25% 
'down, Owner Finance. 

Need Listings - Others Listings To Choose From 
ROLAN JONES (817) 725-7640 

Sales Staff 
Henry Burkett 
(817) 725-7382 

Jones Real Es tats 

Rainwater-Carr 

Wedding June 26 
* 

* 

Rising Star Nursing 
Center 

* Avis Iiiaesey - Activity Dtrector 

Richardson 	also 
helped. The special 
"One Day at a Time" 
was sang by Bea 
Kelton, Cliffogene 
Witt, Lois Richardson 
and A.D. The lesson 
was about the plagues 
that was sent on the 
Egyptians to get 
Pharoah to let children 
of Israel go. Exodus 
5-12. Next week we will 
study Exodus 13. 20 
residents were pre-
sent. 

Saturday 19: We ex-
tend our sympathy to 
the family of Mary 
Harper in her passing 
on. 

Sunday 20: Happy 
Fathers Day to all 
fathers. Church Ser-
vice at 3:00 was in 
charge of Bro. Larry 
Johnson of Calvary 
Baptist Church of May.• 
Bea Kelton played the'' 
piano. Visitors and' 
residents had a 
wonderful time wor-
shipping the Lord. 
Boutonniere's were 
given to each man resi-
dent from the Florist. 
Thank you for making 
them special on their 
day. We extend our 
sympathy to the family 
of Maggie Clardy in 
her passing on. Thanks 
to Mrs. Myrtle Duggan 
for donating green 
beans. 

Visitors of the week—
Lois Richardson, Newt 
and Olive Odom, Con-
nie Hightower, Mr. and 
Mrs. Cecil Herrington 
of Brownwood to see 
Martha Irby, Vivian 
Koonce, Dolly Hope 
Jay, Irene Garlit, 
Marie Stambaugh, 
Steve Martin, Pearl 
Schluepfer, Vera Hill, 
Winnie Anderson, Jim 
and Bennie Casper, 
Janetta Keesee, Mar-
tie Keesee, Ray and 
Nell, Irene Starkey, 
Gari Sue, Lillian 
Newcomb, Warren and 
Tena Schen, Gordon 
Wells, Mitzi Wells, 
Jacob Wells, Olive D. 
Schaffer, Paul Knott 
and Joyce Knott of 
Midland to see Pauline 
Hill, Mr. and Mrs. 
John Fox to see Myrtle 
Duggan, Mattie Willet 
of Houston 
and Bob Fussel to see 
Mary Crisp, Reta 
King, Earl Fussel, 
Elgie and Maxine 
Crisp, Nell Morgan, 
Sandy, Marie Stam-
burgh, Irene, Lillian 
Howard, Judy Mc-
Court, Pearl Walker of 
Midland to see Buddy 
Howard, and James 
Whitehead. 

The Acta Diurna or Daily Events recorded the hap-
penings of the Roman Empire as early as 60 B.C. It 
was posted in the Forum. 

It is estimated that a person uses up about 36 calories 
an hour driving a car. 

OLIVER WEST 
PUMP 8 WATER WELL SERVICE 

domestic 	 orrigol Ion 

complete systems sold and serviced 

to 1 hp pumps in stock 

Hell-orc welding 	 machine work 

Pulling Unit Equipped wAvelder 

817 643-4683 
 	- 

Beyond the Cross 
The Christians of 

Communist lands are 
sending a message to 
the Church in the 
West...a message of 
suffering and pain. 
However it is also a 
message of triumph 
and victorious Chris-
tian growth as the 
Church under Com-
munist oppression 
risks life to worship, to 
fellowship, and to 
receive the Word of 
God. 

This message is 
graphically portrayed 
in BEYOND THE 
CROSS--a newly 
released film produced 
by Underground 
Evangelism, a mis-
sionary outreach bas-
ed in Los Angeles, 
California. 

BEYOND THE 
CROSS was filmed 
over the past several 

According to Glyn 
Hammons, Social 
Security District 
Manager in Abilene, a 
mother or father who 
gets Social Security 
Benefits because she 
or he is caring for a 
child who is receiving 
benefits on the work 
record of a retired, 
disabled, or deceased 
worker should be 
aware of the changes 
in the law that affect 
such benefits. 

A parent who 
became entitled to 
such benefits after 
August 1981 will 
receive them until the 
child is 16, not 18 as 
under the old law 
unless the child is 
disabled. Benefits to 
the child will generally 
continue until he or she 
reaches 18 or marries. 
Benefits to disabled 
children continue so 
long as the disability 
continues. 

FIRST 

UNITED 
METHODIST 
CHURCH 

years. Many of the 
scenes were actually 
filmed 	by 	the 
persecuted Church in-
side the Soviet Union. 

BEYOND THE 
CROSS is a stirring 
documentary of the 
heart-rending story of 
Ivan Moiseyev, a 
young Russian who 
was cruelly murdered 
for his faith. Scenes of 
Christian leaders be-
ing reunited with their 
families only moments 
after being released 
from prison; inter-
views with exiled 
believers confined to 
the barren, frigid 
wastelands of Siberia—
you will witness it all in 
BEYOND THE 
CROSS. 

You are invited to at-
tend a showing of this 
factual film at First 
Methodist Church on 
June 28, at 7 p.m. 

Plan now to see and 
hear this revealing 
message that the 
Church •in Soviet 
Russia filmed at great 
risk. 

A parent who was 
getting benefits in 
August 1981 or before 
because she or he was 
caring for a child 
under 18 will continue 
to get benefits until the 
child reaches 18, mar-
ries, or through August 
1983, whichever comes 
first. 

A mother or father 
who has a child who is 
disabled should be sure 
to notify Social Securi-
ty of the disability 
prior to the child's 16th 
birthday. At that time, 
a determination of 
disability may assure 
that the child's benefit 
will continue beyond 
age 18 and so long as 
the child remains 
disabled. The parent's 
benefit can continue as 
long as the child gets 
benefits because he or 
she is disabled. 

When benefits were 
first paid to a surviv-
ing mother in 1940, the 

Poirtittgla's 
000111  

ixsti33.13= 
JUNE 27 

None 
JUNE 28 

Avelon 	(Wells) 
Wende 

Derwood Fussell 
Johnny 	Ray 

Markham 
Virginia Lee 
Don Ethan Rhodes 
David Matthew 

McGowen 
JUNE 29 

Wilma Jean Lasater 
Orlene Ware 
Shirley Shore 

JUNE 30 
Floyd Joyce 
Fred Butler 
Luther Forbes 
Dean Stephens 

JULY 1 
Katherine Goss 
Alma Bramlet 
David Willett 
Cody Leon Wilson 
Runkin Leonard 
Nancy Leonard 

JULY 2 
Charles Baker 
Cecil Joyce 
Grace Loflin 
Deedra Morris 

JULY 3 
Kay Barker 
Reba Mooney 

benetit was viewed as 
a means of helping the 
mother stay at home 
with the young 
children during their 
formative years. The 
labor force participa-
tion for married 
women was 17 percent 
in 1940, compared with 
over 47 percent today. 
And most women are 
likely to go back to 
work once the Child 
enters school. 

If you have any ques-
tions about how the 
new law may affect 
your benefits as a 
parent, you should call 
the nearest Social 
Security office. The 
Abilene office is 
located at 142 S. 
Pioneer. The telephone 
number is 698-1360. 

Thursday, 

June 24, 1982 

Mr. and Mrs. Alvis 
Rainwater of Fort 
Stockton and Mr. and 
Mrs. Bufford Carr of 
Rising Star announce 
the forthcoming mar-
riage of their daughter 

When planning your 
summer picnics and 
cookouts, a few easy 
precautions can be 
taken to ensure that 
the germs that cause 
food poisoning don't 
accompany you on 
your outings. 

"Meat, poultry, fish, 
shellfish, cream pies, 
custards and potato 
salad should be kept in 
the ice chest," says 
Lenwood L. Scholtz, 
Assistant Director of 
the Food and Drug 
Division, 	Texas 
Department of Health. 

Scholtz said there 
are several types of 
bacteria which cause 
food poisoning but 
most problems are 
caused by salmonella 
organisms that dwell 
in warm blooded 
animals and in man. 
"Salmonella germs 
don't like heat, so the 
adequate cooking of 
food is one of the best 
methods of preventing 
salmonellosis," he 
said. 

But once the food is 
cooked, it should be 
served soon or prompt-
ly refrigerated. The 
reason for this is that 
bacteria in food 
multiply quickly at 
temperatures ranging 
from 45 to 140 degrees 
Fahrenheit. "The best 
rule is to keep hot foods 
hot and cold foods cold 
until they are served," 
Scholtz said. -Keeping 
food just barely cool or 
warm doesn't help a 
bit." 

Since Salmonella 
germs are endemic in 
poultry and to a lesser 
extent in pork and 
beef, these products  

and son, Beth Rain-
water and Terry Lee 
Carr, on Saturday, 
June 26, 1982, at 2:00 
p.m. in the University 
Church of Christ at 733 
E.N. 16th in Abilene, 
Texas. 

should be thoroughly 
cooked. "One mistake 
outdoor cooks fre-
quently make is to take 
juicy meat from a 
plate, put it on the fire, 
and then return the 
cooked portions to the 
same 	Unwashed 
plate," Scholtz stated. 
"They are con-
taminating the meat 
again in its original 
juices." 

Or, picnickers may 
use a knife to cut up 
meat before barbecu-
ing, and then use the 
same knife to chop up 
lettuce for a salad. 
This may lead to cross 
contamination. 

Scholtz referred to 
the many misconcep-
tions about food 
spoilage associated 
with using mayonnaise 
during the summer 
months in picnic sand-
wiches and in potato 
salad. "Commercially 
prepared mayonnaise 
is not a dangerous pro-
duct in itself," he ex-
plained. "In fact, it is 
just the opposite. 
Mayonnaise, because 
of its high acidity, 
serves as an un-
favorable medium for 
the growth of most 
bacteria." 

"When mayonnaise 
is diluted with other 
food items, however, it 
loses its effectiveness. 
Mayonnaise should 
never be considered a  

substitute 	for 
refrigeration," he 
warned. 

During 1980 in Texas 
2,457 	cases 	of 
salmonellosis were 
reported, compared to 
2,612 reported for 1981. 
"These are only 
reported cases are on-
ly a very small percen-
tage of the actual 
ones." 

For more informa-
tion, contact Lenwood 
L. Scholtz, Assistant 
Director of the Food 
and Drug Division, 
Texas Department of 
Health, 1100 West 49th 
Street, Austin, Texas 
78756, (512) 458-7248. 

Ideal drinking water is 
free of bacteria, sparkling 
clear and tasty, but water in 
its natural state seldom has 
these qualities. Water drawn 
from a natural source must 
first be purified at a treat-
ment plant before it is 
pumped to consumers. Many 
Texas towns use these three 
baisic processes: coagulation 
an:I settling, filtration and 
disimfection. 

* e * 

Purity —plus good taste 
— is the e ssence of a highly 
sophistical led system of fil-
tration, wa 'ter treatment and 
purificatiot 1 used at White 
Rock Bevel 'ages in the mak-
ing of its si oltzer, now being 
introduced here in Texas. 
The system reduces the min-
eral content of water to just 
six parts pt 	million. No 
minerals are . added after the 
purification f. irocess, leaving 
the seltzer p ractically salt 
free — importa nt for people 
on low salt. diet ts. 

How. clan yc ou tell if the 
water in your club soda is 
impure? lit will bubble fu-
riously w hen of lened — but 
for a short time only. Then 
it is flat. 

Texas has a great, er area 
than Illinois, Indiana , Iowa, 
Michigan 	and Wis consin 
combined. 

Monday 14: News 
day. 10:00 exercises. 7 
residents attended. 1 
volunteer helped the 
A.D. Thanks Gari Sue. 
Some ladies played 42 
after the exercise. 
M.T. Walker is back 
from his stay in the 
hospital. 

Tuesday 15: Alene 
Zerkel brought squash 
and Bill and Elza Witt 
brought flowers. 

Birthday party at 
2:30--Our birthday 
volunteers came in 
with their smiles and 
cakes and Nell and 
W.A. Morgan with 
their music. Our birth-
day honorees were—
Lizzie Jacobs, born 
June 20, 1893 at Holly 
Spring, Miss.; Emma 

Ike:, born June 30, 
in Brown Co.; and 

Maggie Christian, born 
June 1, 1904 in 
Eastland Co. Happy 
Birthday Ladies. 
Those who brought 
cakes and helped serve 
were Stella Hill, Vera 
Hill, Lolene Claborn, 
Rada King, Mary Car-
roll, Artie Jaggers, 
Irene Starkey, Sula 
Harris, and a special 
volunteer that baked a 
cake and came from 
Abilene was Inez 
Roberson. It was so 
good to have you back 
Inez--we have truly 
missed you. Nell 
played the piano and 
W.A. sang. Thank your 
from coming all the 
way from DeLeon to 
help. Western music 
and religious songs 
were also played via 
tape. 

Wednesday 	16: 
Devotional—First Bap-
tist Church. Bro. 
Williams was absent 
because he was in 
Louisiana at the Bap-
tist Convention. Anna 
Baker and Ruby Mur-
dock was in charge to-
day. Thanks Ladies. 

Thursday 17: Bingo 
at 2:00. Buster called 
numbers. Our big win-
ner today was Mary 
Crisp with four games. 
Martha Irby and Estell 
Bolding won 2 games 
each. Magge Chris-
tian, Ora Clark and 
Mary Hord won one 
game each. Popcorn 
was served to all. 3:00 ii, 

xercise class. 7 
residents were pre-
sent. 

Friday 18: Bible 
study at 2:00 sponsored 
by volunteers from 
May with Olive Odom 
in charge. Bea Kelton 
played the piano. Clif-
fogene Witt and Lois 

2 1/ 2  miles so.  

Rising Star 

Mother's, Father's Benefits Change 
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Wul, I always did want a compact pickup! 

WANT A DEAL AS SHARP AS THAT NEW CART The rage now is for small wheels' 

but whether your preference is for the small or large models we can help you get 

what you wont with a LOW BANK RATE AUTO LOAN ,  

SUMMER 

e/Th 

JOneS•Blair 

PREMIUM 
QUALITY 

Polyflex Latex 
HOUSE PAINT 

Dries in 30 Minutes. 
Clean up with Water. 

Sunfast Colors. 
Cover brick, wood and 

other masonry surfaces 
Lead pigment free. 

Value Priced 

$13.65 

ii 

Have good 
assortment of paint 
brushes 1/2" thru 4". 
Also paint rollers 
and covers, ext. 
handles, paint pans 
and caulking. 

Morgan-Paulla Wed in Double Ring Ceremony 1 • ,-6-6-L-7_ 

Homemaking Hints 
to give any decor the 
international flavor 
and feeling of comfort 
they have graced the 
world with for cen-
turies. 

The 	Texas 
Agricultural Extension 
Service has a new 
bulletin Cleaning on a 
Shoestring which is 
available free from the 
Eastland County Ex-
tension Service office. 
This publication not 
only discusses clean-
ing wicker furniture 
but other household 
furnishings and sur-
faces. 
RECIPE FOR THE 

WEEK: 
Zucchini, - Pineap-

ple goes around again! 
The recipe, has gone 
through considerable 
testing at purdue 
University. Of concern 
was the acidic level of 
the recipe for safety. 
The following recipe is 
recommended. Those 
of you with gardeniimk  
producing abundaM 
supplies of fresh zuc-. 
chini might Ike to try 
the following recipe. 
FAKE PINEAPPLE 

4 quarts grated or dic-
ed zucchini 
11/2  cups, "Real 
Lemon" juice 
1 can (46 oz.) of 
unsweetened .pineap-
ple juice 
3 cups sugar` 

Remove peeling and 
seeds from zucchini. 
Grate or dice, Mix all 
ingredients thoroughly 
and simmer for 20 
minutes. Stir frequent-
ly. Pour hot zucchini 
mixture into,0ean, hot 
jars, leaving. 't z inch 
headspace. process 30 
minutes in boiling 
water bath. 

Miss Marla N !organ, 
daughter of N Ir. and 
Mrs. Charles Morgan 
of Carbon, bec :ame the 
bride of Mr. Ramon 
Anderson Pat ilk, Jr. in 
a 	double 	ring 
ceremony in the First 
Baptist Chur •ch of Car-
bon on Frid ay evening 
June 4, at 8 :00 ip.m. 

Mr. and r drs. Ramon 
Anderson IPaulk:, Sr. of 
Ashburn, (Georgia, are 
parents 	of 	the 
Bridegro' am. 

Rev. Delbert Smith, 
Pastor of the First 
Baptist Church, of-
ficiatEA at the 
candle' tight cer emony 
before an arch of 
emeri *Id greenery and 
white baby's breath 
decorrated with orchid 
satin bows and wed-
dirir; bells flank ed by a 
pair of white dove 
Ba:ikets of Gla dioleus, 
Iri.s, and Daisies in 
three shades of orchid 
arid white spiral 
ctandleabra holding 
white candles carried 
o ut the Bride's. chosen 
!olors of orchid and 
white decorating the 
altar. 

Mrs. Joe Bond pro-
vided weddin g music 
preceding 	the 
ceremony and accom-
panied Mr. Nelson Dat-
son as he sang "The 
Rose" and "The 
Twelth of Never". 

Given in marriage 
by her father, the 
Bride wore a tradi-
tional formal length 
gown des igned by 
Alfred Ang elo featur-
ing a seed itearl studd-
ed lace bo,dice with a 
sweethearts neckline. 
The full flo wing chiffon 
skirt was also 
decorated with the 
seed pearls studded on 
alencon lace. The floor 
length v eil matched 
the front of her gown 
being alencon lace and 
seed pearls. She car-
ried a bouquet of an or-
chid Iris surrounded 
by while silk roses, 
stephanatis and orchid 
baby's breath atop her 
white Bible. 

The groom and 
groomsmen wore grey  

dress with hand 
painted chiffon cape 
with white accessories. 
Both mothers wore 
white Gardenia Cor-
sages. 

Silk flowers were us-
ed throughout the wed-
ding and were made 
and arranged by the 
Brides Grandmother 
Stacy. 

Miss Cindy Jackson 
of Cisco registered the 
guests. 

A reception was held 
in the fellowship hall of 
the church. Members 
of the house party were 
aunts of the Bride, 
Mrs. Tim Stacy of Arl-
ington and Mrs. Terry 
Stacy of Carbon. Also 
assisting were cousins 
DeLana and Jennifer 
Stacy and Mrs. Robby 
Stuteville and Shannon 
Stuteville of Gustine. 
Angela Stacy, cousin of 
the Bride gave each 
guest at the reception a 
satin rosette filled with 
rice. 

The Bride's table 
featuring a centerpice 
of three shades of or-
chids and gladioli was 
covered with an orchid 
knit skirt overlaid with 
a white crocheted 
tablecloth made by the 
Bride's late Grand-
mother Era Morgan. 
The table held a three 
tiered cake decorated 
with orchid flowers 
topped with a pair of 
white doves holding 
wedding rings atop 
white wedding bells 
tied with orchid rib-
bon. A miniature bride 
and groom were inside 
the 	columns 
separating the top tier 
of the cake. Crystal ap-
pointments belonging 
to the Bride's late 
Grandmother Morgan 
were used to serve the 
orchid punch, nuts and 
mints. 

The Groom's table 
held a chocalate cake 
in the shape of a large 
arrowhead. Silver ap- 
pointments 	held 
various homemade 
candies, mints, pecans 
and pretzels make by 
the Groom's mother. 
Coffee was served 

EQUAL HOUSING 
LENDER 

from a silver coffee 
service. Those serving 
at the Groom's table 
were Mrs. B. Hall 
Redfearn, Mrs. L.V. 
Jackson, Miss Suzanne 
Redfearn and Miss 
Misti Keith. 

For her going away 
dress, the Bride chose 
a deep orchid chiffon 
dress with ruffled hem. 
She wore a white land 
orchid gardenia cor-
sage and white ac-
cessories. 

After a honeymoon 
trip to points of in-
terest in New Mexico, 
the couple are at home 
in Carbon, Texas. They 
will be moving to 
Sierra Blanca, Texas, 
July 1, where Ande has 
taken a position as 
Agriculture teacher 
with the Sierra Blana 
school system. 

A rehearsal dinner 
was hosted by the 
bridegrooms parents 
in the home of Mr. and 
Mrs. B. Hall Redfearn 
of Carbon, on Thurs-
day evening. 

Matrimonial 
Bond 

Wicker, one of to-
day's "fashion fur- 
nishings," 	is 
something that's 
woven, mostly from 
rattan, which includes 
cane, pole, reed, and 
peel. It's also made 
with willow, straw, 
rush, raffia, palm, 
dried grasses, spun 
wood pulp (fiber) buri, 
or bamboo. 

Wicker comes to con-
sumer worldwide as 
headrests, floor mats, 
hats, shoes, tea 
strainers, spice con-
tainers, all styles of 
boxes and baskets. 

But the way we know 
wicker best — what we 
think of when we 
"think wicker" — is 
furniture. 

Wicker furniture has 
had its fashion ins and 
outs over the history of 
home furnishings, but 
it reached a popularity 
pinnacle during Vic-
torian times. 

People were wild 
about wicker. They put 
it into every room in 
the house. 

"They're doing it 
again today — probably 
for the same reasons: 
wicker is natural, 
handmade, comfor-
table. 

suits with matchings 
shirts and ties and 
white silk Rosebud 
boutonniere. 

Mr. Ramon Ander-
son Paulk, Sr. was his 
son's Best Man. 

Groomsman was 
Marty Morgan brother 
of the Bride. Ushers 
and candlelighters 
were Marc Morgan, 
brother of the Bride 
and Hall Redfearn. 
Brian Tucker was ring 
bearer. 

Matron of Honor was 
Mrs. Robby Stuteville 
of Gustine and Miss 
Alice Kanady of Car-
bon was Maid of 
Honor. They wore 
identical dresses of or-
chid eyelet with deeper 
floral shades of orchid. 
The dresses featured 
round necklines with 
ruffles edged in white 
lace. The full skirts set 
off by orchid satin sash 

tied in back completed 
their ensambles. They 
carried nosegays of 
white daisies and 
miniature orchid iris. 
They wore orchid 
baby's breath in their 
hair. 

Miss 	Emily 
Stuteville of Gustine 
was the flower girl. 
She wore a white and 
orchid eyelet dress 
designed the same as 
the Maid and Matron 
of Honor. She wore or-
chid daisies in her hair 
and carried a white 
basket filled with Spr-
ing flowers and orchid 
and white ribbon 
streamers. 

The Brides Mother 
chose a pink floor 
length dress with 
pleated chiffon cape 
and matching ac- 
cessories. 	The 
Groom's mother chose 
an aqua floor length 

DRIVE-IN 
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inAmerica. 
Thursday, 

Wicker is home —
simply, practically, 
naturally, comfortably 
homey and that ap-
peals to almost 
everyone. 

An important part of 
keeping 	that 

June 24, 1982 

Save $25 
on This 52" Ceiling Fan 

Brown blades and 52" diameter, Light Adaptable. 

reg. 199.95 Now 174.95 

Save 10% on These Fans 
All are light adaptable 

TF 348, 48" in White or Brown, reg. 99.95 
TF 356, 56" in Brown, reg. 109.95 
TFB 336, 36" in Brass, reg. 149.95 
TFB 348, 48" in Brass, reg. 169.95 
TFB 352, 52" Brass, reg. 179.95 
TFP 352, 52" in White or Brown, reg. 149.95 
TFP 336, 36" in White only, reg. 129.95 

All light Kits 
Now 10% Off 
Select from several styles - will tit any of these 
specially priced fans. 

• Not all models 
available at all stores. 

*While Supply Lasts, 
No Rain Checks. 

By Janet Thomas 
• —.V 

"forever-new" look in 
your wicker furniture 
is keeping it clean. 

Go over it thoroughly 
with a soft brush and 
warm soapy water. 
Use a toothbrush for 
hard-to-get-at places. 

Wicker pieces made 
of reed and willow 
(both natural and 
painted) should be 
periodically wiped off 
with a soft damp cloth. 
Do not wet the surface 
of painted wicker fur-
niture; too much water 
may cause the paint to 
peel or crack. 

If this type of wicker 
becomes brittle, take it 
outside and hose it off. 
A fine spray of water 
on natural ,wicker will 
"feed" the reeds and 
ensure greater flex-
ibility. 

Wicker made of 
either fiber "twisted 
paper" or sea grass 
should never be hosed 
off because water will 
weaken the weave as 
well as the individual 
fibers. To clean this 
type of wicker fur-
niture, use a damp 
cloth only. 

Very 	diluted 
domestic bleach will 
whiten soiled reed and 
willow pieces that have 
been left in their 
natural state, but this 
procedure should be 
used with great cau-
tion and only if scrub-
bin with warm soapy 
water does not do the 
job. 

Wicker furnishings, 
kept clean and in good 
condition, will continue 

Polyflex Latex 
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